APPENDIX J

CURA Publications, 1999-Present

CURA RESOURCE COLLECTION

Center for Urban and Regional Affairs
University of Minnesota
330 Humphrey Center



Table of Contents

John R. Borchert Fellowship
Community Assistantship Program (CAP)
Center for Community and Regional Research (CCRR)J-10
Community Development Work Study Program (CDWSP)
Communiversity
East Side Community Outreach Partnership Center (COPC)J-12
Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional AffairsJ-15
Faculty Interactive Research Program (FIRP)J-16
Housing InitiativeJ-20
Local Planning Internship ProgramJ-20
Minnesota 3-D (M3D)J-21
Minnesota Center for Survey Research (MCSR)J-21
Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System (MNIS)
New Initiatives
Neighborhood Planning for Community Revitalization (NPCR) J-34
Northside Seed Grant Program
State Agency Internship Program
Twin Cities Training Program for Community Organizers (TCTPNO) J-42
U-Act
Visiting Scholar Program

John. R. Borchert Fellowship

- Bjelland, Mark D. "Brownfield Sites: Causes, Effects, and Solutions." *CURA Reporter* 30 (January 2000): 1-10.
- Cunningham, Mary Ann. "Grassland Birds Do Better on Private Lands." *CURA Reporter* 30 (June 2000): 1-9.
- Elwood, Sarah. "Information Technologies in Neighborhood Organizing: Learning from a Minneapolis Neighborhood." *CURA Reporter* 30 (December 2000): 1-7.
- Elwood, Sarah. "Impacts of GIS Use for Neighborhood Revitalization in Minneapolis." In *Community Participation and Geographic Systems*. Edited by William J. Craig, Trevor M. Harris and Daniel Weiner. London: Taylor and Francis. 2002. pp. 77-88.
- Smith, Laura J. "Native American Trust Land Transfers in Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Spring 2004): 19-25.

Community Assistantship Program (CAP)

- Akdere, Mesut. *Cultural Diversity: A Case Study on Assessing the Present and Planning for the Future*. Unpublished. 2003. 32 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Cultural Diversity Council.
- Bachewe, Fantu. *Market Analysis of Goodwill Easter Seals Job Training Program*. Unpublished. 2006. 1 pp. Prepared in partnership with Goodwill Easter Seals.
- Bankston, Jamie. *Long Lake Wastewater Feasibility Study*. Unpublished. 1999. 46 pp. Prepared in partnership with Long Lake Subordinate Service District.
- Barber, Richard. *Certified Firewood Marketing Plan For Certified Wood From Central Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2001. 21 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota DNR-Department of Forestry.
- Barnett, Megan Ileah. *Minnesota Rural Futures Survey Results*. Unpublished. 2004. 11 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota Rural Futures (MRF).
- Barnett, Megan Ileah. Rural Women's Leadership in Minnesota: Present Status and the Need for Increased Involvement. Unpublished. 2004. 12 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota Rural Futures (MRF).
- Basel, Joseph. *Cyrus Magnet School: School Marketing Plan 2005-2006*. Unpublished. 2006. 6 pp. Prepared in partnership with Cyrus Math, Science and Technology School.
- Baylor, Leanne. *RISE: Rochester in Support of Everyone*. Unpublished. 2000. 15 pp. Prepared in partnership with Rochester Diversity Council.
- Berger, Matthew. *Overview of Crime and Jail Use in Blue Earth County, 1995-2001.* Unpublished. 2000. 61 pp. Prepared in partnership with Blue Earth County.
- Bertelsen, Sara. Farming and Soil Carbon: A Partial Solution to the Global Warming Problem. Unpublished. 2006. 14 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Minnesota Project.
- Bilek, Petr. *Institutional Food Market Survey*. Unpublished. 2000. 22 pp. Prepared in partnership with Community Design Center of MN—Southeast.
- Borgendale, Colleen. *Milan Preservation Project*. Unpublished. 2006. 1 pp. Prepared in partnership with the City of Milan.

- Brandt, Erin. *Growing Awareness of Renewable Energy in Olmstead County*. Unpublished. 2006. 45 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Olmstead County Clean Energy resource Team.
- Burns, Andrea. *Itasca County Resorts and Tourism*. Unpublished. 2002. 7 pp. Prepared in partnership with Itasca County Historical Society.
- Byun, Jaehyun and Ann Ziebarth. *Migrant Worker Housing Survey Results from South-Central Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2002. 44 pp. Prepared in partnership with Centro Campesino.
- Cahoy, Ann. *Initiatives: Linking Sustainable Agricultural and Natural Resources Opportunities in Southeast Minnesota with the University of Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2000. 24 pp. Prepared in partnership with Experiment in Rural Cooperation.
- Carlson, Niki Lee. *Long-Range Humanities Program Planning 'In Their Own Words.'*. Unpublished. 2006. 93 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Friends of the History Museum of East Otter Tail County.
- Cason, Tory. *Minnesota Housing Partnership Report*. Unpublished. 2002. 49 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota Housing Partnership.
- Class, Leah. Forest Resource Management in Southeast Minnesota. Unpublished. 2002. 65 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota Forest Resources Council.
- Connor, Jennifer. *Out of Home Placement Study*. Unpublished. 2001. 22 pp. Prepared in partnership with Freeborn County Department of Human Services.
- Conroy, Regan. *Crossing Paths: A Study of the Interaction Between Law Enforcement and the Mentally Ill.* Unpublished. 2004. 20 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Western Area City County Cooperative (WACCO).
- Crowley, Tara. *Greater Cass Lake Area Tourism Impact Analysis*. Unpublished. 2003. 24 pp. Prepared in partnership with Cass Lake Tourism Partnership and Tourism Center of the University of Minnesota Extension Service.
- Dadabayeva, Nodira. Report on Assessment of Needs for Interpretive/Services. Unpublished. 2000. 3 pp. Prepared in partnership with Project FINE.
- Dallman, Amber. *Minnesota Children with Special Health Needs Development and Behavior Clinics Evaluation II*. Unpublished. 2006. 12 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota Children with Special Health Needs (MCSHN) and the MN Department of Health.
- Doerfler, Jill. Where the Food Grows on Water: Continuance of Scientific Racism and Colonialism. Unpublished. 2002. 39 pp. Prepared in partnership with the White Earth Reservation Tribal Archives.
- Doering, Dawn. Exploring Collaborative Opportunities in Natural Resource Planning and Conservation. Unpublished. 2004. 36 pp. Prepared in partnership with The Nature Conservancy (TNC).
- Dorr, Nathan. *Quality of Place in Rural Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2002. 24 pp. Prepared in partnership with Northwest Minnesota Foundation.
- Dorr, Nathan. *Report to Sylvan Shores Property Owners Association*. Unpublished. 2001. 29 pp. Prepared in partnership with Sylvan Shores Property Owners Association.
- Drake, Shannon. *Clean Energy Resource Teams Strategic Energy Plan*.
 Unpublished. 2006. 52 pp. Prepared in partnership with Regional Sustainable Development Partnerships.

- Droubie, Kari. Selective Review of Documents Related to Sustainable Development in Southeast Minnesota. Unpublished. 1999. 37 pp. Prepared in partnership with Experiment in Rural Cooperation.
- Droubie, Kari. Southeast Minnesota Resource Mapping Survey. Unpublished. 1999. 56 pp. Prepared in partnership with Experiment in Rural Cooperation.
- Du, Yi, Jean A. King, and Marsha Milgrom. Report of the Findings from the Diversity Leadership Workshop: Focus on Immigration in Rural Communities, August 18-20, 2003, Faribault, Minnesota. Unpublished. 2004. 31 pp. Prepared in partnership with Faribault School District #656.
- Fabbrini, Angela. Assessment of Disease Management of Diabetes—Phase 1. Unpublished. 2006. 3 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Mille Lacs Band Diabetes Program.
- Fischbach, Melissa. *Evaluation of the Farm Beginnings Mentorship Program*. Unpublished. 2002. 11 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Land Stewardship Project.
- Forbord, Mary Jo, Andrea Maringer, Neil Linscheid, and Ben Winchester. *Highway* 29 North Shore Asset Inventory. Unpublished. 2005. 19 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Center for Small Towns and the Farm Womens Network.
- Gangani, Noordeen. *Collaboration: A Youth Development Initiative of the Faribault Youth Service Center*. Unpublished. 2003. 35 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Faribault Youth Service Center.
- Garcia-Gonell, Otto. *Homeowner Yard and Landscape Study for the Cascade Lake Watershed*. Unpublished. 1999. 24 pp. Prepared in partnership with South Zumbro Watershed Partnership.
- Garcia-Gonell, Otto. *Product Tracking (Systems) Alternatives for the Headwaters Forestry Cooperative (HFC)*. Unpublished. 2001. 24 pp. Prepared in partnership with Headwaters Forestry Cooperative.
- Garrido, Deborah J. *ëIn Cora's Garden' Curriculum and Pilot Program Evaluation*. Unpublished. 2005. 13 pp. Prepared in partnership with Peta Wakan Tipi.
- Ghomwari, Hassan. Assessment of Public Health Needs in Four Counties in Western Minnesota. Unpublished. 2004. 34 pp. Prepared in partnership with Lincoln, Lyon, Murray, and Pipestone Public Health Services (LLMP PHS).
- Glieden, Lynnae. *Big Stone County Draft Comprehensive Plan*. Unpublished. 2002. 125 pp. Prepared in partnership with Upper Minnesota Valley Regional Development Commission.
- Greco, Michael D. "Project Update: Housing for Migrant Workers in Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Spring 2003): 7.
- Hakala, JoAnne A. *Women and War*. Unpublished. 2003. 16 pp. Prepared in partnership with the History Museum of East Otter Tail County.
- Hartman, Lacey. Asset Survey for the Experiment in Rural Cooperation, a University of Minnesota Sustainable Development Partnership in Southeast Minnesota. Unpublished. 2003. 57 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Experiment in Rural Cooperation.
- Hays, Amy. *Milaca Community Library Needs Assessment/Feasibility Study*. Unpublished. 2000. 36 pp. Prepared in partnership with Milaca Friends of the Library.

- Hilvert, Rachel. *Eco-Rehab: An Ecological Guide for the Rehabilitation of Cabins at the Arcola Mills Center*. Unpublished. 2005. 145 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Arcola Mills Historic Foundation.
- Hogg, Nadia M. Cost Effectiveness of the Freeborn County Restorative Justice *Program*. Unpublished. 2003. 23 pp. Prepared in partnership with Freeburn County.
- Holman, Tom. Watonwan and Blue Earth County Focus Group Meetings for Recreational Trails Final Report. Unpublished. 2002. 20 pp. Prepared in partnership with Watonwan and Blue Earth Counties Trails Advisory Board.
- Janca, Jeff. A Senior Care Facility in Milan, Minnesota: Survey Analysis and Recommendations. Unpublished. 2004. 28 pp. Prepared in partnership with the City of Milan.
- Jensen, Elizabeth. West Central Minnesota Recreational Trails Inventory. Un published. 2002. 29 pp. Prepared in partnership with the West Central Initiative.
- Kertzmann, Morgan. *Northland Food and Farming Initiative Report*. Unpublished. 2002. 8 pp. Prepared in partnership with Northland Food and Farming Initiative.
- Kluessendorf, Ann. *Historic Landscape Report: Warden House Stillwater, Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2004. 39 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Washington County Historical Society.
- Kunkel, Curtis. Western Area City County Cooperative (WACCO) Technology Audit. Unpublished. 2002. 34 pp. Prepared in partnership with Western Area City County Cooperative.
- Kuyava, Jennifer. *Omega Food Cooperative Report*. Unpublished. 2001. 28 pp. Prepared in partnership with Pine Island Economic Development Authority.
- Lassig, Sara. *Pioneer Retirement Community Project*. Unpublished. 2004. 9 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Pioneer Retirement Community.
- Lehnhoff, James. Inventory and Assessment of Natural Resources in Crow Wing County: A Framework for Conservation and Recreation Planning. Unpublished. 2004. 74 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Brainerd Lakes Area Conservation Collaborative.
- Lopez Aquino, Melisa. *Building Financial Stability in Farmworker and Rural Latino Organizations*. Unpublished. 2003. 25 pp. Prepared in partnership with Centro Campesino.
- McCauley, Chad. *Mankato Active Citizenship Report*. Unpublished. 2000. 10 pp. Prepared in partnership with South Central Active Citizenship Initiative.
- McCauley, Chad. *Villages of Steele County: Community Revival*.. Unpublished. 1999. 17 pp. Prepared in partnership with Village Revival Committee of Steele County.
- McPeek, Kelly. Foundations for Nature-Based Tourism in Lake of the Woods. Unpublished. 2002. 15 pp. Prepared in partnership with Lake of the Woods Citizen Advisory Group.
- McPeek, Kelly. *Whole Farm Cooperative Marketing Options*. Unpublished. 2001. 8 pp. Prepared in partnership with Whole Farm Coop.
- Mellstrom, Kristin. First Call for Help—Southwest: Building Regional Identity Project. Unpublished. 2000. 12 pp. Prepared in partnership with First Call for Help—Southwest.

- Mielke, Andrew. *Pine Island 21st Century Vision: Long Range Comprehensive Plan*. Unpublished. 1999. 11 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Pine Island Economic Development Authority.
- Miller, Susanna. *Damiano Center's Kids Cafe*. Unpublished. 2005. 12 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Damiano Center.
- Millet, Eduardo. Strengthening the Latino Community in Todd County. Unpublished. 2001. 16 pp. Prepared in partnership with Todd County Community Hispanic Liaison Program. CAP 024.
- Monroe, Kevin, Joan Granger-Kopesky, and Gay Bakken. *Short-Term Cost-Benefits of Intensive Home Visiting*. Unpublished. 2006. 25 pp. Prepared in partnership with Dakota County Public Health.
- Monson, Verna. *Meander 2005: Upper Minnesota Valley Art Crawl*. Unpublished. 2006. 8 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Upper MN Valley Regional Development Commission.
- Moody, Sarah. Rochester in Support of Everyone Focus Group Summaries and List of Resources. Unpublished. 2001. 28 pp. Prepared in partnership with Rochester Diversity Council.
- Moore, Michael. *Northfield Downtown Development Corporation Report*. Unpublished. 2001. 19 pp. Prepared in partnership with Northfield Downtown Development Corporation.
- Mullen, Meredith. *Upper Mississippi Forest Certification Initiative*. Unpublished. 2005. 17 pp. Prepared in partnership with Dovetail Partners.
- Mureithi, Ernest. *Faribault Diversity Project Report*. Unpublished. 2000. 6 pp. Prepared in partnership with Faribault Diversity Council.
- Nangia, Vinay. Attempt to Understand the Physical Hydrology of the Chippewa River Watershed. Unpublished. 2002. 9 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Chippewa River Watershed Project.
- Neu, Catherine. *Analysis of Impacts of Land Use Patterns on General Development Lakes in Rice County, Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2001. 26 pp. Prepared in partnership with Rice County Planning and Zoning Department.
- Newman, April. Assessment of Interest in Youth Arts Programming. Unpublished. 2003. 25 pp. Prepared in partnership with the New York Mills Arts Retreat and Regional Cultural Center.
- Newman, April. New York Mills Regional Cultural Center Youth Arts Program Implementation Project. Unpublished. 2004. 30 pp. Prepared in partnership with the New York Mills Arts Retreat and Regional Cultural Center.
- Newman, Debby, and Frederick W. Smith. "Project Update: Bringing INFO-U to New Audiences." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Summer 2003): 23.
- Nicola, Diego. Assessing the Impediments to Success in Sustainable Agriculture in the Central Region of Minnesota. Unpublished. 2005. 14 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Sustainable Farming Association of Minnesota.
- Ochs, Christopher. *Friends of the Vermillion River Water Trail Study*. Unpublished. 2005. 20 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Friends of the Vermillion River Water Trail.
- Olson, Michele. *Digitization and Preservation of Milan's Film History*. Unpublished. 2006. 1 pp. Prepared in partnership with the City of Milan.

- Pawlisch, Melissa, Carl Nelson, nd Lola Schoenrich. *Communities and Local Energy: A Workbook—The Future Is Now*. Unpublished. 2002. 81 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Minnesota Project.
- Petersen, Nicholas. *Southwest Minnesota Housing Partnership Survey Analysis*. Unpublished. 2005. 16 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Southwest Minnesota Housing Partnership.
- Peterson, Jamie. "Changing How Minnesota History Is Told: A Program Evaluation for Historic Murphy's Landing." *CURA Reporter* 36,3 (2006): 13-15. Prepared in partnership with Historic Murphy's Landing.
- Peterson, Jamie. *Historic Murphy's Landing Program Evaluation*. Unpublished. 2006. 27 pp. Prepared in partnership with Historic Murphy's Landing & Three Rivers Park District.
- Petrik, Dan and Jeff Zeitler. Supporting Data for the Series of Analysis Maps Created for the Minnesota Trails Initiative Granite Falls to Skalbakken Park Trail Study. Unpublished. 2001. 10 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota Trails Initiative.
- Pommerenke, Lori. Summary of Market Research on Nonformal Agricultural and Environmental Education Programs in Minnesota and Recommendations for Programming at Farmamerica. Unpublished. 1999. 26 pp. Prepared in partnership with Farmamerica.
- Radel, Elizabeth. *Worker Training Follow Up System*. Unpublished. 2005. 57 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Southwest MN Private Industry Council.
- Reusch, Alyssa. *Houston County Trail Development Master Plan*. Unpublished. 2005. 54 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Houston County Trails Group.
- Ringold, Jennifer. *Landowner Meetings—Final Report*.. Unpublished. 1999. 9 pp. Prepared in partnership with Mill Towns Trail Board.
- Ringold, Jennifer. *Rice County Focus Group Meetings for Trails—Final Report*. Unpublished. 1999. 7 pp. Prepared in partnership with Mill Towns Trail Board.
- Roley, Sarah. *Lewis Lake Environmental Assessment*. Unpublished. 2005. 30 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Lewis Lake Property Owners Association.
- Scherer, Troy and Hiawatha Valley Partnership. *Choices for the Future of the Hiawatha Valley*. Unpublished. 2006. 38 pp. plus foldouts and DVD. Prepared in partnership with the Experiment in Rural Cooperation, the University of Minnesota's SE Regional Sustainable Development Partnership and the Red Wing Area Fund.
- Schmitz, Laura. *Event Marketing and Expansion Assessment*. Unpublished. 2002. 42 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Wabasha Area Chamber of Commerce.
- Schommer, Jeff. *Duluth Open Space Initiative Organizational Goals and Action Steps.* Unpublished. 2006. 45 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Duluth open Space and Wilderness Alliance.
- Sells, Jeremy. West Central Minnesota Telecommunications Report. Unpublished. 2002. 31 pp. Prepared in partnership with the West Central Regional Sustainable Development Partnership.
- Siems, Monica. "Community Assistantship Program: Connecting the University with Greater Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Summer 2003): 16-21.

- Slaughter, Kara. *Food and Farming: Potential for Partnership*. Unpublished. 2002. 100 pp. Prepared in partnership with University of Minnesota's Regional Sustainable Development Partnerships.
- Smith, Dennis A. *Strategic Management Plan for Creating a Forestry Co-op*. Unpublished. 2004. 45 pp. Prepared in partnership with Woodlands Cooperative Steering Committee.
- Smith, Jedd. *Elder Network Mental Health and Aging Study*. Unpublished. 2001. 57 pp. Prepared in partnership with Elder Network.
- Smith, Jedd. *Nursing Cost Estimates: Educating One Nurse*. Unpublished. 2002. 19 pp. Prepared in partnership with Minnesota Rural Futures, Healthcare Education Industry Partnership, and MNSCU.
- Steiner, Benjamin. *Van's Island: Wastewater Treatment and Next Steps.*Unpublished. 2003. 17 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Association of Mink/Somers, with the financial support of the University of Minnesota Council.
- Sullivan, Erin. *New York Mills Sculpture Garden*. Unpublished. 2006. 20 pp. Prepared in partnership with the New York Mills Regional Cultural Center.
- Tchida, Courtney. *Gale Woods Farm Curriculum Directory*. Unpublished. 2005. 55 pp. plus CD. Prepared in partnership with the Three Rivers Park District and Gale Woods Farm.
- Thomas, Cynthia. Saving Traditional American Seeds: Preserving Culture Through Gardening. Unpublished. 2001. 4 pp. Prepared in partnership with Dream of Wild Health Network.
- Tschida, Jamie. Revealing a Hidden Oasis: A Site Analysis and Conceptual Master Plan for the Northland Arboretum. Unpublished. 2005. 21 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Northland Arboretum.
- Valenta, Stephanie. *Cotton Park Master Plan*. Unpublished. 2005. 27 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Cotton Park Restoration Committee.
- Vatovec, Christine. Sustainable Farming Association: Making a Difference for Farmers in Minnesota. Unpublished. 2001. 40 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Sustainable Farming Association of Minnesota.
- Wandey, Frederic. *Implementing the LOCI Software in Minnesota: Tests in Benton, Sherburne and Wright Counties.* Unpublished. 2001. 17 pp. Prepared in partnership with Benton, Sherburne, and Wright Counties EDAs.
- Wang, Min. Westford Township GIS Demonstration Project. Unpublished. 2001. 18 pp. Prepared in partnership with Westford Township GIS.
- Wenzel, Melissa Anne. Farm to Schools Lunch Program: Implementing Local Rochester-Area Foods into School Lunches. Unpublished. 2001. 11 pp. Prepared in partnership with Land Stewardship Project/ERC.
- Wikstrom, Jan. *Blandin Community Investment Partnership: Networking for the Future*. Unpublished. 2002. 40 pp. Prepared in partnership with the Blandin Community Investment Partnership.
- Zaro-Moore, Kyla. Sustaining Green Space in the Rural-Urban Fringe: A Landowner's Guide. Unpublished. 2001. 6 pp. Prepared in partnership with Green Sprawl Working Group.
- Zhu, Jianchong. *City of Rockford Survey Report*. Unpublished. 2002. 10 pp. Prepared in partnership with City of Rockford.

Center for Community and Regional Research (CCRR)

- Anderson, Rebecca and Julie Etterson. *The Risk to Native Minnesota Beach Grass, Ammophilia breviligulata, Posed by Historical Restoration Efforts that Used Michigan Plants*. Unpublished. 2006. 39 pp. Funded in part under the Coastal Zone Management Act, by NOAA's Office of Ocean.
- Berry, Jon M. *Hmong Odyssey: A History and a Play. Project Report.* Unpublished. 1999. 131 pp. Co-sponsored by the Boy Scouts of America and the Indianhead Council.
- Bureau of Business and Economic Research, Labovitz School of Business and Economics, University of Minnesota at Duluth. *Under-, Over-, and Mismatched Skills Employment in Northeast Minnesota, Including the Port Cities*. Unpublished. 2005. 27 pp.
- Bye, Lynn and Jeremy York. *East Hillside Endion Neighborhood Senior Survey Final Report*. Unpublished. 2004. 27 pp.
- Center for Community and Regional Research. *Psychological Screening of Rural Head Start Children*. Unpublished. 2003. 3 pp.
- Elliott, Barbara A., Karen M. Johnson, Robert D. Leff, and John J. Day. *Arthritis in Indian Country: Determining the Prevalence and Effects*. Unpublished. 2000. 18 pp..
- Environmental Studies Capstone Seminar Students at the University of Minnesota at Duluth, under the direction of Martin Nie. *Environmental Studies in the Lake Superior Watershed: An Annotated Bibliography*. Unpublished. 2002. 50 pp.
- Gilbertson, Ken, Dave Olfelt, and Phillip Leversedge. "Visitor Management and Revegetation Efforts on a Degraded Lake Superior Cliff Edge." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Winter 2006): 20–23.
- Gilbertson, Kenneth L. Assessing a Rock Climbing Management Plan: Determining Baseline Behaviors toward Protecting Resource Degradation. Unpublished. 2001. 14 pp.
- Greco, Michael D. "Project Update: Arthritis in American Indian Country." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 40.
- Greco, Michael D. "Project Update: Fish Lake Dam Site Excavation." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 18.
- Harsin, Steve, Aimee Brown, Nick Sacco, and Tyler Carlson. *History of Italians and Italian-Americans on Minnesota's Iron Range: Collections of the Iron Range Research Center, Chisholm, Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2006. 42 pp.
- Kaeter, Sara and J. Clark Laundergan. *Gnesen Township: 2002 Gnesen Planning Survey. Community Survey Results.* Unpublished. 2002. 36 pp.
- Kuhlke, Olaf, Beth Holbrook, and Joshua Pust. *Mapping Demographic Trends for School Enrollment Projection in the Independent School District 709 (Duluth, MN)*. Unpublished. 2005. 85 pp. Funded in part by the Office of the Superintendent of Independent School District 709 in Duluth.
- Laundergan, J. Clark, Jesse Standal, and Erin vice. 2001 Perceptions of Social Problems and Aspirations of Minnesota's Iron Range Youth. Unpublished. 2002. 37 pp.

- Maahs, Jeff, and Matt Makarios. "A Process Evaluation of the South St. Louis County Adult Drug Court." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Fall 2005): 19–25.
- Maahs, Jeff, Matt Makarios, Erin Vice, and Jessica Stanek. *Process Evaluation of the South St. Louis Adult Drug Court Program*. Unpublished. 2004. 36 pp. Funded in part by Arrowhead Regional Corrections.
- Mulholland, Susan. *Archaeological Excavation at the Fish Lake Dam Site: Year 2000*. Archaeometry Laboratory Report No. 01-14. Unpublished. 2001. 28 pp.
- Perushek, Barbara, William A. Fleischman, and Daniel Naslund. *The Longitudinal Study of Students' Basic Skills: The Development and Use of an Assessment Methodology.* Unpublished. 2003. 20 pp.
- Reed, Paula and Peter Angelos. Regional Assessment Project: Community Indicators for the Twin Ports Region. Unpublished. 2005. 42 pp.
- Stark, Stacey L., and Jesse Schomberg. *Coastal Area Impervious Surface Assessment*. Unpublished. 2005. 20 pp. Funded in part by the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources' Lake Superior Coastal Program.

Community Development Work Study Program (CDWSP)

- "CURA Work Study Program Receives \$25,000 Grant." CURA Reporter 36 (Winter 2006): 32.
- Nelson, Kris and Jamie Proulx. "The Community Development Work Study Program: A Commitment to Change." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Spring 2006): 24-25.

Communiversity

- ACORN. Drained Wealth, Withered Dreams. The Disparate Impact of Predatory Lending in the Twin Cities. Association of Community Organizations for Reform Now and ACORN Housing Corporation. 2001. 47 pp. With support from St. Paul Foundation, Otto Brenner Foundation, and Headwaters Fund.
- Children's Defense Fund Minnesota. *Child Welfare Services Face Setbacks*. Children's Defense Fund Minnesota. 2004. 7 pp.
- Contreras, Victor, Jaime Duran, and Kathryn Gilje. "Migrant Farmworkers in South-Central Minnesota: Farmworker-Led Research and Action for Change." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 1-8.
- Couvrette, Rebecca. *Impact of the Affordable Housing Crisis and Housing Development on Low-Income Communities and Communities of Color*. Unpublished. 2001. 51 pp. Prepared for the Metropolitan Interfaith Council on Affordable Housing (MICAH).
- Gartner, Kimberly M. and Rebecca L. Brown. *Current Status of Food Shelf and Soup Kitchen Programs within the Phillips Neighborhood of Minneapolis, Minnesota*. Unpublished. 1999. 16 pp.
- Gewirtz, Abigail, Donald Harris, and Mary Jo Avendano. "Improving Access to Care for Traumatized Children: Law Enforcement–Mental Health Collaborations for Child Witnesses to Violence." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Summer 2006): 28–34.

- Additional funding provided by the Minneapolis Police Department, the Tubman Family Alliance, and the Minnesota Department of Public.
- Hastings, Sara. *Identifying Barriers in Graduation for Latinos in the South Hennepin Region*. Unpublished. 2003. 16 pp. Prepared for Hennepin South Servicexs Collaborative.
- Roeker, Brian. *Business Improvements for 2004—Second Harvest Heartland*. Unpublished. 2003. 8 pp. Prepared for Second Harvest Heartland.
- Sakk, Lori. *How Many Liberians Live in Northwest Hennepin?* Unpublished. 2002. 4 pp. Prepared for the Liberian Community of Minnesota Corporation (LCMC).
- Wharton, Anisha R. Stairstep Health Initiative. Evaluation Report FY 2002–2003. Unpublished. 2004. 51 pp. Prepared for Stairstep Fondation, Inc..
- Wickman, Paul. *Guide to Small-Scale Wind Energy*. Unpublished. 2004. 42 pp. Prepared for Honor the Earth.
- Wickman, Paul. *Study Area Electric Utilities*. Unpublished. 2004. 17 pp. Prepared for Honor the Earth.

East Side Community Outreach Partnership Center (COPC)

- Berman, Sarah. Survey of Harding High School's School-to-Career Program.
 Unpublished. 2001. 32 pp. Conducted on behalf of East Side Community Center and Harding High School.
- Bourland, Dana, et al. *Action on Arcade: Strategic Plan. Building an Environment for Re-Investment through Physical, Social and Economic Action.* Unpublished. 1999. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Payne Avenue Business Association.
- Bourland, Dana, et al. Action on Arcade: Summary Analysis Report. Building an Environment for Re-Investment through Physical, Social and Economic Action. Unpublished. 1999. 86 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Payne Avenue Business Association.
- Casselton, Bruce and Melissa M. Stone. "Learning about Collaboration: A Community-Classroom Partnership between the East Side Work Resource Hub and the Humphrey Institute." CURA Reporter 32 (Winter 2002): 27–30.
- Chuyangheu, May and Sheng Thao. *Outreach to Hmong Americans on the East Side of St. Paul.* Unpublished. 2001. 24 pp. Conducted on behalf of the East Side Hmong Task Force.
- Community Outreach Partnership Center, and the American Indian Research and Policy Institute. *American Indians on the East Side of St Paul*. Unpublished. 2000. 24 pp. Conducted on behalf of the American Indian Research and Policy Institute.
- Daniel, Thomas et al. *East Seventh: A Cosmopolitan Corridor*. Unpublished. 2001. 32 pp.
- Davis, Laura M. *John A. Johnson Housing Opportunity Project Survey*. Unpublished. 2002. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of East Side Neighborhood Development Company.

- Davis, Laura. *Aiming Higher: East Side Work Resource Hub Evaluation*.
 Unpublished. 2000. 23 pp. Conducted on behalf of the East Side Work Resource Hub.
- Davis, Laura. Evaluation of the Dayton's Bluff Children's Stability Project, Year Two. Unpublished. 2001. 29 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff District Four Community Council.
- Davis, Laura. *Homeownership and Community Building on the East Side of St. Paul.* Unpublished. 1999. 16 pp. Conducted on behalf of Homelink, a project of the East Side Neighborhood Development Company.
- Fitzgerald, Patricia and Cecelia Martinez. *American Indians in St. Paul: A Preliminary Data Report*. St. Paul: American Indian Policy Center, 2000. 85 pp. Supported in part by Department of Ethnic Studies, Metropolitan State University; and The McKnight Foundation.
- Fitzgerald, Patricia and Cecilia Martinez. *American Indians in St. Paul: A Preliminary Data Report*. Unpublished. 2000. 85 pp. Conducted on behalf of the American Indian Policy Institute.
- Goetz, Edward and HIPA Class. *School Mobility and Housing in the Dayton's Bluff Community*. Unpublished. 1999. 31 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Housing Services.
- Goetz, Edward and Humphrey Institute Class on "Strategies for Neighborhood Revitalization." *Neighborhood Revitalization: Phalen Greenway*. Unpublished. 1999. 17 pp.
- Goetz, Edward G. Report on Homeowner Survey Responses for Dayton's Bluff NHS. Unpublished. 2000. 8 pp. Prepared for the East Side Work Resource Hub.
- Gormley, Kevin J. *Phalen Corridor Initiative Report: Summary of 1998 Neighborhood Visits.* Unpublished. 1999. 20 pp. Prepared for the Phalen Corridor Initiative.
- Gormley, Kevin J. *Phalen Corridor Initiative Report: Summary of Big Communities Meetings--March 1999*. Unpublished. 1999. 22 pp. Prepared for the Phalen Corridor Initiative.
- Gormley, Kevin J. *Phalen Corridor Initiative Report: Summary of Working Group Meetings*. Unpublished. 1999. 6 pp. Prepared for the Phalen Corridor Initiative.
- Grant, Sam and Vanessa Steele. "Genuine Partnership in a Racially Transitioning Community." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 19-23.
- Groen, Katie M. East Side's Main Street Monitors. Unpublished. 1999. 19 pp.
- Groen, Katie M. et al. 1990 Saint Paul Housing: Plan Challenges and Opportunities for Dayton's Bluff. Unpublished. 1999. 23 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Housing Services.
- Lane, Jamie. *Housing Barriers and Resources for African Americans in East St. Paul.* Unpublished. 2001. 46 pp. Conducted on behalf of East Side African American Task Force.
- Lukermann, Barbara. Assessment of the East Side Community Outreach Partnership Center. Minneapolis: CURA. 2002. 64 pp.
- Manger, Paige. *Problem/At-Risk (PAR) Property Study: Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood, St. Paul, Minnesota*. Unpublished. 1999. 34 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Housing Services.

- Marcks, Jennifer L. *HomeLink Marketing and Media Campaign. Project Summary Report*. Unpublished. 2001. 84 pp. Conducted on behalf of HomeLink, a project of the East Side Neighborhood Development Company.
- Marcks, Jennifer L. HomeLink Marketing and Media Campaign: To Increase Homeownership Rates for People of Color on the East Side of St. Paul. Unpublished. 2001. 83 pp. Conducted on behalf of HomeLink and the East Side Neighbornood Development Company.
- Mendez, Marianallet. *Job Bank Merrick Community Services Client Database*. Unpublished. 2001. 52 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Job Bank Merrick Community Services.
- Milburn, Curt. "Students as Interns: The Partnership with the Phalen Corridor Initiative." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 32-34.
- Noha, Michelle. *Planning and Implementation of 2002 Old Town Payne Avenue Antique Fair and Neighborhood Tour Payne/Phalen Neighborhood, City of St. Paul.* Unpublished. 2002. 8 pp. Conducted on behalf of East Side Neighborhood Development Company.
- O'Connell, Thomas and John Vaughn. "From Research to Action: Housing Mobility and Dayton's Bluff Achievement Plus Elementary School." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 11-14.
- Olson, Laura. *Process and Procedure: How Structural Problem Properties Are Addressed in the City of St. Paul.* Unpublished. 2001. 13 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Payne Phalen District 5 Planning Council.
- Patel, Rachana. *Homelink Program Evaluation*. Unpublished. 2002. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of East Side Neighborhood Development Company.
- Peterson, Roxanne. Status Report on the Achievement Plus Initiative at Dayton's Bluff Elementary. Unpublished. 2001. 21 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff District Four Community Council.
- Poupart, John and Barbara Lukermann. "Process of Adjusting to Change: Lessons Learned from the East Side Partnership." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 35-39.
- Poupart, John and Frederick W. Smith. "Growing Partnerships: An Overview of St. Paul's East Side COPC." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 3-9.
- Ricketts, Katya, and Jim Erchul. "Building Community Capacity through the East Side COPC." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 15-18.
- Rieke, Ann. *Employer-Assisted Home Ownership*. Unpublished. 1999. 37 pp. Prepared for Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Housing Services.
- Ritson, Mark. "Reversal of Production and Consumption at the Minnesota State Fair." *CURA Reporter* 30 (2000): 1-9.
- Robillos, Mia. Somali Community Needs Assessment Project. A Report Prepared for the Somali Resource Center. Minneapolis: CURA, 2001. 74 pp.
- Roman, Michelle. *Development and Implementation of GIS at East Side Neighborhood Development Company*. Unpublished. 2001. 18 pp. Conducted on behalf of the East Side Neighborhood Development Company.
- Scott, Terri M. *Housing Assistance for Culturally Specific Groups*. Unpublished. 1999. 8 pp. Conducted on behalf of the East Side Community Outreach Partnership Center.

- Scott, Thomas M., George Latimer, and Thomas O'Connell. "Community-University Engagement: The East Side Community Outreach Partnership Center." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 1-2.
- Seefeldt, Elizabeth, Jamie Lane, and Jessica Deegan. "Student Perspectives on the East Side Community Outreach Partnership Center." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Winter 2002): 24-26.
- Seefeldt, Elizabeth. *Survey of East 7th Street Businesses*. Unpublished. 2001. 43 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Housing Services.
- Sjogren, Merrie. *Investigating an Affordable Housing Preservation Strategy*. Unpublished. 2003. 21 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Housing Services.
- Stone, Mellisa, et al. *East Side Work Resource HUB Project Study*. Unpublished. 1999. 29 pp. Conducted on behalf of Merrick Community Services.
- Swenson, Cyndie. Feasibility Analysis of an American Indian Multi-Purpose Facility in East St Paul: Update of a Demographic Database for American Indians in the Twin Cities. Unpublished. 2001. 25 pp. Conducted on behalf of the American Indian Policy Center.
- Villares, Gonzalo. Strategies in Dealing with Problem Properties in Dayton's Bluff. Unpublished. 1999. 17 pp. Prepared for Dayton's Bluff Community Council.
- Xiong, Kong Sue. *HOMELink Hmong Program Evaluation*. Unpublished. 2000. 21 pp. Conducted on behalf of East SideNeighborhood Development Company.

Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional Affairs

- Adams, John. "A New Twin Cities: The Shape of Things to Come." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Winter 2006): 10–19.
- Brezonik, Patrick L., Leif G. Olmanson, Marvin E. Bauer, and Steven M. Kloiber. "Measuring Water Clarity and Quality in Lakes and Rivers in Minnesota: A Census-Based Approach Using Remote Sensing Techniques." *CURA Reporter* 37 (Summer 2007): 3–13.
- Greco, Michael D. "Dennis Ahlburg Appointed to Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional Affairs." *CURA Reporter* 31 (October 2001): 10-11.
- Greco, Michael D. "Eugene Borgida Appointed to Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional Affairs." *CURA Reporter* 32 (August 2002): 12.
- Greco, Michael D. "John Adams Appointed to Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional Affairs." *CURA Reporter* 30 (Summer 2000): 26-27.
- Greco, Michael D. "Katherine Fennelly Named 2006-2007 Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional Affairs." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Summer 2006): 35.
- Greco, Michael D. "Myron Orfield Named 2005-2006 Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional Affairs." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Summer 2005): 27.
- Greco, Michael D. "Patrick Brezonik Appointed to Fesler-Lampert Chair in Urban and Regional Affairs." *CURA Reporter* 33 (May 2003): 22.
- Greco, Mike. "Markusen Named 2004-2005 Fesler-Lampert Chair." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Summer 2004): 8.
- Markusen, Ann. "Artist-Centric Urban and Regional Development: An Occupational Approach." Paper presented at the Conference on Cultural Industries: An

- Opportunity to Boost Employment and Regional Development?, University of Toulouse le Mirail, France, September 21–22. 2006.
- Markusen, Ann. "Artists and the Arts as Economic Development." Paper presented at Western Michigan University, Regional Economic Development: Current Issues Series. April 2005.
- Markusen, Ann. "Building the Creative Economy for Minnesotais Artists and Communities." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Summer 2006): 16-25.
- Markusen, Ann. "A Consumption Base Theory of Development: An Application to the Rural Cultural Economy." *Agricultural and Resource Economics Review* 36 (April 2007): 9–23.
- Markusen, Ann. "The Urban Core as a Cultural Sticky Place." In Dietrich Henckel, Elke Pahl-Weber, and Benjamin Herkommer (eds.), *Time Space Places* (Frankfurt am Main: Peter Lang, 2007), pp. 173–187.
- Markusen, Ann. "Urban Development and the Politics of a Creative Class: Evidence from a Study of Artists." *Environment and Planning A* 38 (2006): 1921–1940.
- Markusen, Ann and Amanda Johnson, with Christina Connelly, Andrea Martinez, Paul Singh, and Galen Treuer. *Artists' Centers: Evolution and Impact on Careers, Neighborhoods, and Economies.* Minneapolis: Project on Regional and Industrial Economics, Humphrey Institute of Public Affairs. 2006. 114 pp. Additional funding provided by The McKnight Foundation.
- Markusen, Ann, Sam Gilmore, Amanda Johnson, Titus Levi, and Andrea Martinez. Crossover: How Artists Build Careers across Commercial, Nonprofit, and Community Work. (Minneapolis: Project on Regional and Industrial Economics, 2006).
- Orfield, Myron and Nicholas Wallace. "Expanding Educational Opportunity through School and Housing Choice." *CURA Reporter* 37 (Summer 2007): 19–26.

Faculty Interactive Research Program (FIRP)

- Abernathy, Scott F. "Charter Schools, Parents, and Public Schools in Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Winter 2004): 1-7.
- Abernathy, Scott F. "Evaluating the Impact of No Child Left Behind in Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Spring 2006): 17-23.
- Anderson, Beth A. and Terence H. Cooper. "Perceptions of the Environmental Review Process in Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Summer 2003): 9-13. Supported in part by the Department of Soil, Water, and Climate at the University of Minnesota.
- Anderson, Jon, Marion Kerschner, Dianne Long, and Gina Garding. "Violence Against Women in West-Central Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 29 (January 1999): 13-19. Supported in part by the Allina Healthcare Foundation.
- Ben-Ner, Avner, Fanmin Kong, Tzu-Shian Han,, Nien-Chi Liu, and Yong-Seung Park. "Organization of Work: Changes and Their Consequences." *Nordic Journal of Political Economy* 21 (2): 1-14. 2001. 1-14.
- Buerkle, Karla and Sandra L. Christenson. "Family View of Mobility Among Low-Income Children." *CURA Reporter* 29 (1999): 7-12.
- Chawla, Sanjay, Shaski Shekhar, Wei Li Wu, and Xinhong Tan. "Spatial Data Mining: An Emerging Tool for Policy Makers." *CURA Reporter* 30 (2000) 10-15.

- Cho, Hyunkuk, Paul Glewwe, and Melissa Whitler. "Would Reductions in Class Size Raise Minnesota Students' Test Scores? Evidence from Minnesota's Elementary Schools." *CURA Reporter* 37 (Spring 2007): 20–27.
- Crump, Jeff. "Subprime Lending and Foreclosure in Hennepin and Ramsey Counties: An Empirical Analysis." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Spring 2005): 14-19. Supported in part by the Saint Paul Foundation's Pan Africa.
- Davis, Elizabeth E. and NaiChia Li. "Affordable Childcare: Is There a Crisis?" *CURA Reporter* 34 (Summer 2004): 1-7.
- Dressel, Libby, Melinda Jackson, Eugene Borgida, and John Sullivan. "GrandNet: A Community Electronic Network in Rural Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 29 (1999): 7-11.
- Erickson, Melinda L. and Randal J. Barnes. "Arsenic in Groundwater: Recent Research and Implications for Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Spring 2004): 1-7.
- Erickson, Melinda L. "Arsenic in Minnesota Groundwater: Recent Research and Implications for Minnesota." *MGWA Newsletter*. 2004. 6 pp.
- Erickson, Melinda L., and Randal J. Barnes. "Glacial Sediment Causing Regional-Scale Elevated Arsenic in Drinking Water." *Ground Water* 43,5 (2005): 1-10.
- Erickson, Melinda L., and Randal J. Barnes. "Well Characteristics Influencing Arsenic Concentrations in Ground Water." *Water Research* 39,16 (2005): 4029-4039.
- Erickson, Mindy and Melissa Metzler. "Project Update: Arsenic in Minnesota Groundwater." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Fall 2003): 19.
- Esler, Amy, Yvonne Godber, and Sandra L. Christenson. "Voices from Home: How Diverse Families Support Children's Learning in Similar Ways." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 9-15.
- Eustis, Nancy. "Project Update: Consumer Support Grant Program." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Fall 2003): 18-19. Supported in part by the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation.
- Ginsburg-Block, Marika and Susan Watts-Taffe. "Reading Achievement in an Urban School: Collaboration for Reform." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Fall 2002): 15-21.
- Gray, Virginia. "Where Do Minnesota Policy Ideas Come From?" *CURA Reporter* 29 (1999): 1-6.
- Hartmann, Douglas and Darren Wheelock. "Sport as Prevention? Minneapolis' Experiment with Late-Night Basketball." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Summer 2002): 13-17.
- Hearn, James C., Karen Zentner Bacig, and Robert K. Poch. "Postsecondary Opportunity and Choice: Factors Influencing the Attendance Decisions of Minnesota Students." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Spring 2002): 16-21.
- Johnston, Bill and Mike Greco. "Project Update: Dakota Immersion Preschool at Pezihutazizi." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Fall 2003): 8-9. Supported in part by the Federal Administration for Native Americans.
- Kalambokidis, Laura and Bob Patton. "Residential Development Impacts in Two Minnesota Regions." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Spring 2005): 11-13.
- Kehoe, Timothy J. and Kim J. Ruhl. "The North American Free Trade Agreement: Its Impact on Minnesota and Wisconsin." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Fall 2004): 1-10.

- Kehoe, Timothy J. An Evaluation of the Performance of Applied General Equilibrium Models of the Impact of NAFTA. A Federal Reserve Bank of Minneapolis Research Department Staff Report. Minneapolis: Federal Reserve Bank of Minneapolis. 2002. 52 pp.
- Kildegaard, Arne. "Renewable Electricity Policy in Minnesota: Can We Change the Subject?" *CURA Reporter* 36 (Winter 2006): 3–8.
- King, Jean A., and Boris Volkov. "A Framework for Building Evaluation Capacity Based on the Experiences of Three Organizations." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Summer 2005): 10-16.
- Krizek, Kevin J. "Household Lifestyles and Their Relationship to Land-Use and Transportation Planning." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Fall 2005): 3-11.
- Kudrle, Robert T. "Minnesota's Unreformed Sales Tax." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Fall 2002): 9-14.
- Kurtz, Hilda, Helga Leitner, Eric Sheppard, and Robert McMaster. "Neighborhood Environmental Inventories on the Internet: Creating a New Kind of Community Resource for Phillips Neighborhood." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 20-26. Supported in part by the National Science Foundation.
- LaPara, Timothy M., Sara J. Firl, Leslie J. Onan, Sudeshna Ghosh, Tao Yan, and Michael J. Sadowsky. "Municipal Wastewater Treatment: A Novel Opportunity to Slow the Proliferation of Antibiotic-Resistant Bacteria?" *CURA Reporter* 36 (Fall 2006): 18-23. Supported in part by the Undergraduate Research Opportunity Program (UROP).
- Lazarus, William F., Diego E. Platas, and George Morse. "Evaluating Economic and Fiscal Impacts of an Evolving Swine Industry." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 16-21. Supported in part by the Minnesota Pork Producers Association.
- Lazarus, William, George Morse, Diego Platas, and Steffanie Guess-Murphy.

 "Economic and Local Government Impacts of the Minnesota Swine Industry."

 Unpublished. 2000. 63 pp. Supported in part by the Minnesota Pork Producers Association and College of Agricultural, Food, and Environmental Sciences, University of Minnesota.
- Luce, Thomas, Myron Orfield, and Jill Mazullo. "Access to Growing Job Centers in the Twin Cities Metropolitan Area." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Spring 2006): 3-12. Supported in part by The McKnight Foundation and The Minneapolis Foundation.
- Manson, Steven and Marvin Bauer. "Changing Landscapes in the Twin Cities Metropolitan Area." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Fall 2006): 3-11. Supported in part by the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency.
- Markusen, Ann, Jennifer Ebert, and Martina Cameron. "Raising Minnesota's Minimum Wage." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Summer 2004): 17-23.
- Masten, Ann S. and Arturo Sesma, Jr. "Risk and Resilience Among Children Homeless in Minneapolis." *CURA Reporter* 29 (1999): 1-6.
- McManus, James and Thomas C. Johnson. "Project Update: Eutrophication in Two Urban Lakes in Virginia, Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Spring 2004): 17-18.
- Moon, Roger D., and Sarah K. O'Rourke. "How Many Filth Flies Is Too Many? Nuisance Thresholds for Rural Minnesota Communities." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Summer 2005): 17-19. Supported in part by the Minnesota Agricultural Experiment Station.

- Peacock, Thomas and Elizabeth Albert. "Our Children's Songs: American Indian Students and the Schools." *CURA Reporter* 30 (2000): 11-18.
- Pitt, David G., Diane C. Whited, and Michele Hanson. "Recreational Use of the St. Croix Islands and Its Implications for the Integrity of Forest Island Ecosystems." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Spring 2002): 8-15.
- Rettig Kathryn D. and Kerry Kriener-Althen. "Consequences of Minnesota Child Support Guidelines for Children of Divorced Parents." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Fall 2003): 10-16. Supported in part by The McKnight Foundation.
- Rose, Terrie, Michele Fallon, and Amos Deinard. "Addressing Barriers to Childcare Assistance: Collaborating to Tap the Potential of Childcare." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Fall 2005): 13-18.
- Schively, Carissa. "What Happens after Environmental Review? A Review of the Implementation of AUAR Mitigation." *CURA Reporter* 37 (Spring 2007): 12–17.
- Shekhar Shashi and Sanjay Chawla. *Spatial Databases: A Tour.* Upper Saddle River, NJ: Pearson Education-Prentice Hall. 2002. 262 pp.
- Stellmack, Amy L. and Connie R. Wanberg. "Predictors of Success at Leaving the Minnesota Family Investment Program." *CURA Reporter* 30 (December 2000): 8-14.
- Stellmack, Amy L., Connie R. Wanberg, and John Kammeyer-Mueller. "Transitions Off Welfare: An Examination of Demographic, Socioeconomic, and Motivational Predictors." *Industrial Relations* 42 (October 2003): 623–645.
- Stone, Melissa M. "Partnerships and Policy Implementation: Lessons from an Experiment in Ramsey County." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Winter 2004): 13-19. Supported in part by the Ramsey County Community Employment Partnership.
- Stone, Melissa M. Opportunities and Constraints for System Change: A Historical Perspective on the Community Employment Partnership. Minneapolis: The Regents of the University of Minnesota. 2003. 47 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Ramsey County Community Employment Partnership.
- Swartz, Teresa, Jennifer C. Lee, and Jeylan T. Mortimer. "Achievements of First-Generation Hmong Youth: Findings from the Youth Development Study." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Spring 2003): 15-21.
- Swenson, Jenni A. and Terry H. Cooper. "Phosphorus and the Lakes." *CURA Reporter* 29 (1999): 9-13.
- Umbreit, Mark and Claudia Fercello. "Practicing Restorative Justice: Family Group Conferencing and Juvenile Crime in the Suburban Metro Area." *CURA Reporter* 30 (2000): 15-18.
- Voight, Charlotte, Julia Blount, and Mary Lou Middleton. "Project Update: The Consequences of Racial Disparities in School Suspensions." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Winter 2005): 22-24. Supported in part by the Minneapolis Foundation.
- Werner, Jeffrey J., Anne L. Boreen, Betsy Edhlund, Kristine H. Wammer, Elizabeth Matzen, Kristopher McNeill, and William A. Arnold. "Photochemical Transformation of Antibiotics in Minnesota Waters." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Spring 2005): 1-5.
- West, Paula and George Orning. "Sustainable Lakes Project: A Lake Management Model for the Future." *CURA Reporter* 30 (December 2000): 15-22.

Housing Initiative

- Goetz, Edward G. Clearing the Way: Deconcentrating the Poor in Urban America. Washington, D.C.: The Urban Institute Press. 2003.
- Goetz, Edward G. *Deconcentrating Poverty in Minneapolis: Hollman v. Cisneros, Reports 1–8*. Minneapolis: CURA. 2002. Sponsored by the Family Housing Fund and Minnesota Housing Finance Agency.
- Goetz, Edward G. *Deconcentrating Public Housing in Minneapolis: Hollman v. Cisneros. CURA Reporter* 32 (Fall 2002): 1-8. Sponsored by the Family Housing Fund and Minnesota Housing Finance Agency.
- Goetz, Edward G. *Housing Survey for Union Members*. Unpublished. 2002. 26 pp. Goetz, Edward G., Karen Chapple, and Barbara L. Lukermann. "Twenty-Five Years of Planning for Low- and Moderate-Income Housing in the Twin Cities: The Legacy of the 1976 Land Use Planning Act." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Summer 2002): 1-7. Supported in part by the Family Hosuing Fund, the University of Minnesota's Humphrey Institute of Public Affairs, and the Urban Studies Program at Macalester College.
- Goetz, Edward G., Karen Chapple, and Barbara Lukermann. *Affordable Housing Legacy of the 1976 Land Use Planning Act*. Minneapolis: CURA. 2002. 118 pp. Supported in part by the Family Housing Fund and the University of Minnesota's Humphrey Institute of Public Affairs.
- Goetz, Edward G. and Lori Murdock. Losing Ground: The Twin Cities Livable Communities Act and Affordable Housing. CURA Reporter 29 (April 1999): 13-17.
- Hard Working Pictures. *Moving History 1 & 2: The Hollman Story and Breaking New Ground.* St. Paul: Minneapolis Public Housing Authority, 2000. Videotape. Supported in part by Family Housing Fund and Minneapolis Public Housing Authority.
- Solem, Jim. *Study of Inclusionary Housing Initiatiatives: Report to the Legislature*. St. Paul: Minnesota Housing Finance Agency. 2002. 43 pp.

Local Planning Internship Program

- Guyer, Chrissy. *Elementary Check and Connect: A Retrospective Comparison Study and Time-Series Analysis*. Unpublished. 2001. 22 pp. An evaluation prepared for Dakota County Community Services.
- Mazullo, Jill. "Twin Lakes Redevelopment Project: A Case Study in Residential Brownfield Redevelopment." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Spring 2003): 9-14.
- Miller, Jeffrey L. "Reusing Brownfields: Obstacles and Opportunities for Inner-Ring Suburbs." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 1-9.

Minnesota 3-D (M3D)

- "CURA Launches Minnesota 3-D Mapping Application." CURA Reporter 36 (Winter 2006): 19.
- 38th Street and Hiawatha: Transit Oriented Development Potential along the Light Rail. Unpublished. 2006. 5 pp. Completed on behalf of the Longfellow Community Council.
- Attracting Workers to Live Closer to Their Place of Employment: Columbia Heights, MN. Unpublished. 2006. 4 pp. Completed on behalf of the City of Columbia Heights.
- Connecting Twin Cities Job Center Locations and Minnesota 3-D Commuteshed Data. Unpublished. 2006. 10 pp. Completed on behalf of the Harrison Neighborhood (Minneapolis), Longfellow Community (Minneapolis), West Seventh Planning District (St. Paul), and City of Chaska.
- Determining Where Twin Cities Hospital Employees Are Traveling from to Their Place of Employment. Unpublished. 2006. 8 pp. Completed on behalf of West Seventh/Fort Road Federation, Greater Frogtown Community Development Corporation (GFCDC), West Bank CDC, and Phillips neighborhood.
- Hiawatha LRT Potential Commuters. Unpublished. 2006. 5 pp. Complete on behalf of Longfellow Community Council.
- *Interstate 394 Commute Patterns.* Unpublished. 2006. 7 pp. Completed on behalf of the City of Wayzata, the City of Minnetonka, the City of St. Louis Park, and the City of Golden Valley.
- Minnesota 3-D Analysis of Commuting Patterns around University Avenue. Unpublished. 2006. 13 pp. Completed on behalf of University United.
- Minnesota 3-D Analysis: University Rental Housing Study. Unpublished. 2006. 5 pp. Completed on behalf of Cedar Riverside, Marcy-Holmes, Prospect Park, and Southeast Como neighborhoods.
- Minnesota 3-D Comparison Analysis of Its Community Partners. Unpublished. 2006. 8 pp. Completed on behalf of Minnesota 3-D (M3D) Partners.
- Minnesota 3-D Worker and Resident Analysis: North Minneapolis. Unpublished. 2006. 14 pp. Completed on behalf of Camden and Near North neighborhoods.

Minnesota Center for Survey Research (MCSR)

- Armson, Rosanna. 2001 Minnesota State Survey—Part II: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2002.
- Armson, Rosanna. 2001 Twin Cities Area Survey: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2002.
- Armson, Rossana and William J. Craig. "Program Update: The Minnesota Center for Survey Research." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Winter 2004): 22-23.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 1998 Minnesota State Survey: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report 99-1. Unpublished. 1999. 127 pp.

- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 1998 Twin Cities Area Survey: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report 99-4. Unpublished. 1999. 103 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 1999 Community Affairs Department Surveys: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2000. 27 pp. Conducted for the St. Paul Companies.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 1999 Lutheran Community Foundation Donor Survey: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2000. 81 pp. Conducted for the Lutheran Community Foundation.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 1999 Metronet Surveys: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2000. 266 pp. Conducted for Departments of Psychology and Political Science, University of Minnesota.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 1999 Twin Cities Area Survey Oversample: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2000. 60 pp. Conducted for the Metropolitan Council.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 1999-2000 SAGE, the Self-Audit for Gender Equity: A Survey of Minnesota Law Firms. Unpublished. 2002. 67 pp. Conducted for the Minnesota State Bar Association.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2000 Minnesota State Survey—Part I: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #01-1. Unpublished. 2000. 109 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2000 Minnesota State Survey—Part II: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #01-3. Unpublished. 2000. 115 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2000 Twin Cities Area Survey: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #01-6. Unpublished. 2001. 120 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2001 Minnesota State Survey—Part 1: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #02-1. Unpublished. 2001. 111 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2002 Metronet Surveys: Results and Technical Reports. Unpublished. 2002. 311 pp. Conducted for the National Science Foundation.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2002 Minnesota State Survey—Part 1.

 Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #03-2. Unpublished. 2003. 95 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2002 Minnesota State Survey—Part II.

 Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report 03-6. Unpublished. 2003. 110 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2003 Minnesota State Survey—Part I. Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #04-1. Unpublished. 2004. 96 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2003 Minnesota State Survey—Part II.

 Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #04-4. Unpublished. 2004. 84 pp.

- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2003 Twin Cities Area Survey: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #03-8. Unpublished. 2003. 106 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2004 Minnesota State Survey—Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #05-1. Unpublished. 2004. 96 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2004 Twin Cities Area Survey: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2004. 89 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2005 Minnesota State Survey—Part I: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #06-1. Unpublished. 2005. 99 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2005 Minnesota State Survey—Part II: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #06-3. Unpublished. 2005. 106 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2005 Twin Cities Area Survey: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #05-4. Unpublished. 2005. 87 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. 2006 Twin Cities Area Survey: Results and Technical Report. Minnesota Center for Survey Research, Technical Report #06-5. Unpublished. 2006. 66 pp.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. *Collaborative Rural Nurse Practitioner Survey: Results and Technical Report*. Unpublished. 2000. 179 pp. Conducted for the University of Minnesota School of Nursing through a grant from the National Library of Medicine.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. *Community Survey about School Facility and Funding Issues: Results and Technical Report*. Unpublished. 2000. 59 pp. Conducted for the McLeod West Public School District.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. *East Metro Integration District Survey about Diversity: Results and Technical Report*. 2002. 33 pp. Conducted for the East Metro Integration District.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. *Midwest Consortium for Latino Research Survey of Faculty Members: Results and Technical Report*. Unpublished. 2002. 24 pp. Conducted for the Midwest Consortium for Latino Research.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. Roseville Resident Survey about Recycling and Garbage Collection: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2002. 51 pp. Conducted for the City of Roseville.
- Minnesota Center for Survey Research. Southeast. Asian Youth and Parent Surveys about the Use of Alcohol, Tobacco, and Other Drugs: Results and Technical Report. Unpublished. 2002. 210 pp. Conducted for the Lao Family and Rainbow Research, Inc., with funding by the Minnesota Department of Children, Families, and Learning.

Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System (MNIS)

- Dowdell, Richard, Amy Jeu, and Marcus Martin. *Whittier Analysis of Impacts on Residential Property Values*. Unpublished. 2001. 8 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Whittier Project.
- Driver, Emma, Tanya Holmgren, Kevin Lampone, and Shane Pittman. Standish-Erickson Tracking NRP Activity (1996–2001) and the Effects. Unpublished. 2001. 8 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Standish Ericsson Neighborhood Association.
- Giencke, Peter, Tami Maddio, Praveena Pidaparthi, and Annemarie Kleis. *Urban NRP Funding and GIS Analysis of Powderhorn Park*. Unpublished. 2001. 8 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Powderhorn Park neighborhood.
- Goetz, Edward G. and Brian Schaffer. "An Evaluation of the Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Fall 2004): 18-23.
- Kvidera, Matt, Andy Johnson, Manjula Nandiraju, and Matt Schell. *Elliot Park Land Use Study*. Unpublished. 2001. 8 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Elliot Park neighborhood.
- Matson, Jeffrey and Kris Nelson. "Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System: A Community, University, and City Collaboration." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Spring 2004): 9-16.
- Matson, Jeffrey K. "Neighborhood Planning and GIS: Case Studies from the Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Summer 2004): 9-16.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Elliot Park Youth and Family Resources*. Unpublished. 2002. 7 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Elliot Park neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Harrison Glenwood Avenue Planning*. Unpublished. 2002. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Harrison Neighborhood Association.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Harrison Neighborhood Crime* and Safety Data. Unpublished. 2002. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Harrison Neighborhood Association.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Harrison Neighborhood Environmental Assessment*. Unpublished. 2003. 4 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Harrison Neighborhood Association.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Hawthorne Neighborhood Assessment of Homestead Program*. Unpublished. 2002. 5 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Hawthorne neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Hawthorne Northside Business Survey*. Unpublished. 2004. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Hawthorne Area Community Council.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Hawthorne Zoning Disposition Project*. Unpublished. 2002. 7 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Hawthorne Area Community Council.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Longfellow Buckthorn Busters Project*. Unpublished. 2002. 9 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Longfellow Community Council.

- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Longfellow Community Council Lead Exposure Risk Analysis*. Unpublished. 2001. 7 pp. Prepared on behalf of Longfellow Community Council.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Longfellow Dynamic Volunteer Map*. Unpublished. 2004. 4 pp. Prepared on behalf of Longfellow Community Council.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Longfellow Housing Need and Neighborhood Demographic*. Unpublished. 2004. 7 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Longfellow Community Council.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Longfellow, Powderhorn Park and Whittier Lake Street Planning Project*. Unpublished. 2002. 5 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Longfellow, Powderhorn Park, and Whittier neighborhoods.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Near North and Willard-Hay Plymouth Avenue Vision Project*. Unpublished. 2002. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Northside Residents Redevelopment Council.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. Near North and Willard-Hay Neighborhood Planning and Affordable Housing Project. Unpublished. 2003. 5 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Northside Residents Redevelopment Council.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Powderhorn Park At-Risk Property Locator*. Unpublished. 2001. 3 pp. Prepared on behalf of Powderhorn Park neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Powderhorn Park West Census Mapping Project*. Unpublished. 2002. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Powderhorn Park neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *Powderhorn Park West Lake Street Initiative Project*. Unpublished. 2003. 5 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Powderhorn Park neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. Seward Longfellow Greenway Planning. Unpublished. 2002. 3 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Seward Neighborhood Group.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. Seward NRP Phase 1 Review Project. Unpublished. 2004. 8 pp. Prepared on behalf of Seward Neighborhood Group.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. Seward Urban GIS Project Redevelopment Suitability Analysis along the Midtown Greenway. Unpublished. 2001. 7 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Seward Neighborhood Group Project.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. St. Anthony West Housing Tenure and Density Project. Unpublished. 2003. 7 pp. Prepared on behalf of the St. Anthony West neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. St. Anthony West Senior Housing Resource Study Project. Unpublished. 2002. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the St. Anthony West neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *St. Anthony West STAWNO NRP Housing Project*. Unpublished. 2002. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the St. Anthony West Neighborhood Organization.

- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. *We Compost! Seward Project*. Unpublished. 2002. 6 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Seward neighborhood.
- Minneapolis Neighborhood Information System. Whittier Supportive Housing Project. Unpublished. 2002. 7 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Whittier neighborhood.
- Schroeder, Jonathan, Sook-Jin Kim, and Charles Kimbrough. *Senior Age Population and Household Size in Longfellow*. Unpublished. 2001. 8 pp. Prepared on behalf of the Longfellow neighborhood.

New Initiative

- Ahlburg, Dennis A. and Yong Nam Song. "Did the Economic Lot of Minnesotans Improve During the 1990s?" *CURA Reporter* 34 (Fall 2004): 25-32.
- Ahlburg, Dennis A., and Yong Nam Song. "The New Minnesotans: How Are They Doing in Economic Terms?" *CURA Reporter* 35 (Summer 2005): 3-9.
- Alliman-Brissett, Annette E. and Sherri L. Turner. "Supporting the Career Aspirations of American Indian Youth." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Spring 2005): 20-24. Supported in part by the College of Education and Human Development at the University of Minnesota.
- Armour, Marilyn Peterson. "Alternative Routes to Professional Status: Social Work and the New Careers Program under the Office of Economic Opportunity." *Social Service Review* 76,2 (2002): 229-255.
- Bakken, Gay. "Home Visiting At-Risk Families: The Dakota Healthy Families Program." *CURA Reporter* 37 (Spring 2007): 10–11.
- Bazile, Anne Marthe. African Immigrants and Refugees in Ramsey County, Minnesota: An Assessment of Resource Needs. A Report Prepared for the African Refugee Support Services. Unpublished. 2003. 27 pp.
- Bazile, Anne Marthe. Needs Assessment Survey for a Resource Center for African Immigrants and Refugees in St. Paul, Minnesota. Unpublished. 2003. 25 pp.
- Beard, Tara L. and Mary Guzowski. *Policy Review of the Integration of Sustainable Design and Affordable Housing*. Unpublished. 2003. 64 pp.
- Ben-Ner, Avner, Fanmin Kong, Tzu-Shian Han,, Nien-Chi Liu, Yong-Seung Park, and Stephen J. Smela. "What Works at Work? Evidence from the Minnesota Human Resources Management Practices Study." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 9-15. Supported in part by the Sloan Foundation and the University of Minnesota's Retail Food Industry Center.
- Bolan, Richard S. "Is the Twin Cities 'Permanent Rural' Area Truly Permanent?: A Case Study on the Rural-Urban Edge." *CURA Reporter* 30 (2000): 16-25. Supported in part by the University of Minnesota Extension Service.
- Brinda, Michael S. and Mark R. Brinda. "The Minneapolis Neighborhood Employment Network: A Retrospective." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Fall 2004): 11-16.
- Brinda, Michael, and Thomas J. Norman. Neighborhood Employment Network Affiliate and Minnesota Family Investment Program Performance Management Study. Unpublished. 2005. 15 pp. Supported in part by the Minneapolis Employment Training Program and the Hennepin County Training and Employment Assistance Program.

- Casey, William. "Update on the Upper Midwest's Trade Centers." *CURA Reporter* 30 (2000): 17-22. Prepared for the Minnesota Department of Transportation.
- Casey, William. *Trade Centers of the Upper Midwest: 1999 Update*. Center for Urban and Regional Affairs, University of Minnesota. 1999. 36 pp. Prepared under contract to the Minnesota Department of Transportation.
- Cavanaugh, Patricia. *Politics and Freeways: Building the Twin Cities Interstate System*. Minneapolis: CURA and the University of Minnesota's Center for Transportation Studies (CTS). 2006. 126 pp.
- Courtney, Mark E. *Challenges and Opportunities Posed by the Reform Era*. Minneapolis: CURA, 1999. 16 pp.
- Cowen, David J., and William J. Craig. "Retrospective Look at the Need for a Multipurpose Cadastre." *Surveying and Land Information Science* 63,4 (2003): 205-214.
- Craig, William J. "White Knights of Spatial Data Infrastructure: The Role and Motivation of Key Individuals." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Summer 2005): 20-26.
- Craig, William J. "White Knights of Spatial Data Infrastructure: The Role and Motivation of Key Individuals." *URISA Journal* 16, 2 (2005): 5-13.
- Craig, William J. and David Bitner. *MetroGIS Benefits Study*. Unpublished Power Point Presentation. 1999. 29 pp. Supported in part by the Federal Geographic Data Committee.
- Craig, William J., Trevor Harris, and Daniel Weiner. *Empowerment, Marginalization and Public Participation GIS. Report of Varenius Workshop.*Varenius: NCGIA's Project to Advance Geographic Information Science. Meeting held in Santa Barbara, California on October 15-17, 1998. Santa Barbara: National Center for Geographic Information and Analysis, 1999. 93 pp.
- Craig, William J., Trevor M. Harris, and Daniel Weiner. *Community Participation and Geographical Information Systems*. London and New York: Taylor & Francis, 2002. 416 pp.
- Crittenden, Alexandra. "Promoting Generous Giving among Teens." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Spring 2002): 1-6.
- Cunningham, Gary L. and Pam Crosby. Health Happens in Healthy Communities. North Minneapolis Health Advisory Committee Final Report—April 2004. Minneapolis: North Minneapolis Health Advisory Committee, 2004. 92 pp.
- CURA, MLMIS, and Metropolitan Council. "Minnesota Population Distribution, 2000." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 19. Created through a joint effort of CURA, Minnesota Planning (State Demographic Center and Land Management Information Service), and the Metropolitan Council.
- CURA, MLMIS, and Metropolitan Council. "Twin Cities Metropolitan Area Population Distribution, 2000." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 18. Created through a joint effort of CURA, Minnesota Planning (State Demographic Center and Land Mangement Information Service), and the Metropolitan Council.
- CURA, MLMIS, and Metropolitan Council. *Population Distribution 2000: Minnesota*. 2001. Color map 17 1/2 x 20 inches. Minneapolis: CURA.Created through a joint effort of CURA, Minnesota Planning (State Demographic Center and Land Management Information Service), and the Metropolitan Council.
- CURA, MLMIS, and Metropolitan Council. *Population Distribution 2000: Twin Cities Metropolitan Area.* 2001. Color map 17 1/2 x 20 inches. Minneapolis:

- CURA. Created through a joint effort of CURA, Minnesota Planning (State Demographic Center and Land Management Information Service), and the Metropolitan Council.
- CURA. "2000 Population Change Maps." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Summer 2003): 13-15. CURA. *Population Change 1990-2000: Minnesota*. Center for Urban and Regional Affairs, University of Minnesota. 2003. Four color, two-sided map, 17 x 22

inches. Created through a joint effort of CURA, the Department of Administration (Minnesota State Demographic and Land Management Information Centers), and the Cartography Lab at the University of Minnesota.

- Dalton, Joline and Lakshmanan Krishnamurti. "Newborn Screen: An Underutilized Tool for Screening and Counseling for Thalassemia." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 19-26.
- Davis, Laura, Larua Jelinek, Melissa Mandershied, and Mark Schuller. *CDBG Workbook: Action Guide for Affordable Housing*. Unpublished. 2000. 43 pp. Supported by the Sukkot Project of the Minneapolis Institute of Art.
- Douglas County Land and Resource Management et al. *Alexandria Lakes Area Lake Plan*. Unpublished. 2003. 20 pp. Supported in part by a grant from the Minnesota Board of Soil and Water Resources.
- Eubanks, Don and John Poupart. *American Indian Capacity Building in St. Paul, Minnesota*. St. Paul: American Indian Research and Policy Institute, 1999. 15 pp.
- Goetz, Edward G. and Cecily Schrader. "Remaking Public Housing in Duluth." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Summer 2006): 3-8.
- Greco, Michael D. "New Careers Program: A Retrospective." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Winter 2005): 25-26.
- Greco, Michael D. "Project Update: Statewide Digital Parcel Map Inventory." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Summer 2003): 8.
- Greco, Michael D., ed. *Directory of Nonprofit Organizations of Color in Minnesota*, 5th edition. Minneapolis: CURA, 2005. 173 pp.
- Hart, John Fraser and Susy Svatek Ziegler. "Migration in Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Spring 2003): 1-6.
- Hart, John Fraser. "Small Towns in Minnesota Are Growing Again." *CURA Reporter* 32 (Summer 2002): 8-11.
- Hispanic Advocacy and Community Empowerment Through Research (HACER). Realides Suburbanas: Latinos en el Condado de Dakota [Suburban Realities: Latinos in Dakota County]. Minneapolis: HACER and CURA, 1999. 61 pp.
- Hispanic Advocacy and Community Empowerment through Research (HACER). Los Latinos in el East Side de St. Paul [Latinos on the East Side of St. Paul]. Minneapolis: HACER, 2001. 46 pp. Supported in part by the Otto Bremer Foundation and the Office of Associate Vice President for Multicultural Affairs at the University of Minnesota.
- Hispanic Advocacy and Community Empowerment through Research (HACER). Los Latinos in el West Side de St. Paul [Latinos on the West Side of St. Paul].

 Minneapolis: HACER, 2002. 46 pp. Supported in part by the Otto Bremer Foundation; Saint Paul Foundation, and the St. Paul Companies, Inc. Foundation.
- Hispanic Advocacy and Community Empowerment through Research (HACER). Los Latinos en las comunidades de Frogtown y Summit-University de St. Paul

- [Latinos in the Frogtown and Summit-University Communities of St. Paul. Minneapolis: HACER, 2003. 62 pp. Supported in part by the Children, Families, and Community Initiative (CFCI), the Otto Bremer Foundation, and The Saint Paul Foundation's El Fondo de Nuestra Comunidad.
- Hofer, Eric and Elizabeth E. Davis. *Building Family Wealth Project: A Review of the Literature*. Minneapolis: CURA, 2006. 41 pp. A collaborative project of CURA and the Neighborhood Employment Network (NET).
- Hollister, David, Mary Martin, and Connie Wanberg. Findings from the First Phase of a Study of the Transition from Welfare to Work in Hennepin County, Minnesota. Unpublished. 1999. 70 pp. Supported in part by the Joyce Foundation, Hennepin County, and the City of Minneapolis.
- Hollister, David, Mary Martin, and Connie Wanberg. Findings from the Second Phase of a Study of the Transition from Welfare to Work in Hennepin County, Minnesota. Unpublished. 1999. 37 pp. Supported in part by the Joyce Foundation, Hennepin County, City of Minneapolis, and the School of Social Work at the University of Minnesota.
- Hollister, David, Mary Martin, Jessica Toft, Ji-in Yeo, and Youngmin Kim. Well-Being of Parents and Children in the Minnesota Family Investment Program in Hennepin County, Minnesota, 1998–2002. Unpublished. 2003. 66 pp. Supported in part by the Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare (CASCW), the College of Human Ecology at the University of Minnesota, Hennepin County, and private contributions.
- Joannides, Jan, Sara Bergan, Mark Ritchie, Beth Waterhouse, and Okechukwu Ukaga. *Renewing the Countryside: Minnesota*. Minneapolis: The Great Plains Institute for Sustainable Development, and the Northeast Minnesota Sustainable Development Partnership, University of Minnesota. 2001. 159 pp. Sponsored by the Northeast Area Foundation, McKnight Foundation, Minnesota Office of Environmental Assistance, Surdna Foundation, Agricultural Utilization Research Institute, North County Co-op and, at the University of Minnesota, Experiment in Rural Coop.
- Johnson, Helene. "New Era for Government Training Service Organization." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Fall 2004): 17.
- Johnston, Bill. "Rise and Fall of a Dakota Immersion Pre-School." *Journal of Multilingual and Multicultural Development* (2002): 195-213.
- Kriz, Kenneth A. "Tax Increment Financing: Its Effect on Local Government Finances." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Summer 2003): 1-7.
- Kriz, Kenneth A. "What Is the Optimal Level of Local Government Fund Balances?" *CURA Reporter* 34 (Winter 2004): 8-12.
- Kudrle, Robert T. "Minnesota's Performance in Attracting Foregn Direct Investment." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 12-18.
- Kudrle, Robert T. *Minnesota as a Host for Foreign Direct Investment: A Comparison with Other States.* Minneapolis: CURA, 2000. 75 pp.
- Lawrence, Pareena G. Estimating Underemployment in West Central Minnesota: Douglas, Grant, Pope, Stevens, and Traverse Counties. Unpublished. 2001. 141 pp. Supported in part by the Minnesota Department of Trade and Economic Development and the University of Minnesota at Morris.

- Land Conservation Summit. Land Conservation Summit 2000. Advancing the Debate in the New Millennium. Unpublished. 2000. 223 pages. Supported in part by the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, and The Minnesota Land Trust.
- League of Women Voters of Minneapolis. *Minneapolis Government: A Balancing Act*. Minneapolis: League of Women Voters of Minneapolis. 2005. 24 pp.
- League of Women Voters Minnesota Education Fund. *Immigration in Minnesota:* Challenges and Opportunities. St. Paul: The League of Women Voters of Minnesota Education Fund, 2002. 33 pp. Supported in part by Otto Bremer Foundation, Charlson Foundation, and Ingbar Aronson Immigration Law Firm Endowment Fund.
- Limback, Linda and William J. Craig. Travel Flow between Minnesota and the Sunbelt: Examination of Two National Travel Surveys in Their Ability to Track Minnesota's Snowbird Population and Provide Regional Tourism Marketing Information. Unpublished. 1999. 21 pp. Supported in part by Center for Transportation Studies, University of Minnesota.
- Loeding, April M. and Terence H. Cooper. "Help Guides Aid Understanding of Minnesotaís Environmental Review Process." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Spring 2006): 15-16.
- Loetterle, Francis E. "Riding the Rails: Light-Rail Transit Market Areas in the Twin Cities." *CURA Reporter* 31 (2001): 1-8. Supported in part by a special grant from the University of Minnesota's Center for Transportation Studies.
- Longo, Nicholas and John Wallace. "Creating Democratic Spaces: Jane Addams School for Democracy." *CURA Reporter* 30 (2000): 10-14.
- Madden, Nan, Molly Moilanen, and Lisa Jordon. *Making a Living? The State of Working Minnesota Labor, Day 2000*. Minneapolis: Labor Education Service, University of Minnesota. 2000. 26 pp. Supported in part by the Ford Foundation, Minnesota AFL-CIO, and the Minnesota Council of Nonprofits.
- Martin, Mary, David Hollister, Jessica Toft, Ji-in Yeo, and Youngmin Kim. "Work, Race, and Welfare Reform: A Study of the Minnesota Family Investment Program in Hennepin County, 1998-2002." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Winter 2005): 13-20. Supported in part by the Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare (CASCW), the College of Human Ecology at the University of Minnesota, Hennepin County, and private contributions.
- McDonnell, Lynda. Seven Years of Welfare Reform-Weighing the Results: A Summary of Research Findings on the Minnesota Family Investment Program (MFIP). St. Paul: Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare, University of Minnesota. 2004. 52 pp.
- Mega, Matthew, Gina Mitteco, and Michael D. Greco. *Eureka Township Envisioning Task Force Report: Summary Report.* Unpublished. 2003. 24 pp. Supported in part by the Minnesota Office of Environmental Assistance; Concern, Inc.; Laura Jane Musser Fund; Carolyn Foundation; and Members of 1000 Friends of Minnesota.
- Mega, Matthew, Gina Mitteco, and Michael D. Greco. *Eureka Township Envisioning Task Force Report: Exploring the Possibilities*. Unpublished. 2003. 73 pp. Supported in part by the Minnesota Office of Environmental Assistance;

- Concern, Inc.; Laura Jane Musser Fund; Carolyn Foundation; and Members of 1000 Friends of Minnesota.
- Minnesota Department of Human Services. *Minnesota Family Investment Program Longitudinal Study: Special Report on Health Care Access Among Welfare Leavers 18 Months After Baseline*. *Fifth Report in a Series*. St. Paul: Minnesota Department of Human Services, 2002. 42 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. *Citizen's Guide: An Introduction to Environmental Review*. St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 17 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. Citizen's Guide: Commenting on Environmental Review Projects. St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 8 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. Citizen's Guide: Environmental Review and Local Government Decision-Making. St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 9 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. *Citizen's Guide: The Petition Process*. St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 10 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. *Establishing Local Government Policies and Ordinances for EAWs.* St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 8 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. *Preparing EAWs: A Procedural Guide for Local RGUs.* St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 12 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. Reviewing Petitions: A Procedural Guide for Local RGUs. St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 9 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. Working with Consultants: A Guide for Project Proposers. St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 9 pp.
- Minnesota Environmental Quality Board. Working with Consultants: A Guide for Local Governments. St. Paul: Minnesota EQB, 2005. 9 pp.
- Minnesota Lakes Association. Sustainable Lakes Planning Workbook: A Lake Management Model. Unpublished. 2000. 136 pp. Supported in part by the Minnesota Lakes Association.
- Minnesota Land Trust. Conservation Design Portfolio. Preserving Minnesota Landscapes through Creative Development. An Introduction. Minneapolis and St. Paul: Minnesota Land Trust and CURA, 2001. 23 pages plus seven 4-page brochures. Supported in part by Minnesota Environment and Natural Resources Trust Fund, The McKnight Foundation, and the University of Minnesota's Design Institute.
- Nderu, Evangeline. "Somali Families and Parent Involvement in Schools." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Spring 2005): 6-10.
- Nesse, Katherine and Barbara Lukermann. "The Geography of Participation in Neighborhood Revitalization Program Home Improvement Programs and Multifamily Construction Projects." *CURA Reporter* 36 (2006): 13-15.
- Nesse, Katherine and Barbara Lukermann. *Home Improvement through NRP: An Analysis of the Distribution of Funds for Single-Family Home Improvement Projects*. Minneapolis: CURA, 2006. 26 pp.
- Nunnally, Patrick. *Bridging the River*. Unpaged printout of defunct website. Unpublished. 2000. Supported in part by the McKnight Foundation and conducted by CURA; Augustana College, Rock Island, Illinois; and Washington University, St. Louis.
- Nunnally, Patrick. *Quality of Life and a Sense of Place in Southeast Minnesota*. Unpublished. 2001. 31 pp.

- Polaskova, Renata. *Why We Should Invest Money in Child Care*. Unpublished. 1999. 11 pp. Prepared for the Alliance of Early Childhood Professionals.
- Rath, Denise. Minnesota Mailing List for Equal Opportunity Announcements and Advertisements, 2006. Fourth edition. Minneapolis: CURA, 2006.
- Raymond, Margaret Peake, W. Roger Buffalohead, and Lenore Franzen.

 Collaborating for Change: New Directions for Meeting the Higher Education
 Needs of Urban American Indians. The Final Report for the American Indian
 Urban Higher Education Initiative Two-Year Research and Planning Phase.
 American Indian Urban Higher Education Initiative, 1999. 140 pp. Supported in
 part by the Bush Foundation, Otto Bremer Foundation, Two Feathers Fund, and
 Minneapolis Foundation.
- Root, Kenneth A. and Rosemarie J. Park. "Older Displaced Workers and Work-Retirement Options: A Case Study." *CURA Reporter* 33 (Fall 2003): 1-7.
- Schively, Carissa. "Participation in Environmental Review: The Outcomes of Expanded Public Involvement in Minnesota's Alternative Urban Areawide Review Process." *CURA Reporter* 36 (2006): 9-12.
- Sheppard, Eric, Robert B. McMaster, Helga Leitner, Sarah Elwood, and Honguo Tian. "Examining Environmental Equity in Hennepin County and Minneapolis." *CURA Reporter* 29 (1999): 1-8.
- Skaggs, Richard H. and Kenneth A. Blumenfeld. "Precipitation Design Values for Minnesota: Are They Adequate?" *CURA Reporter* 36 (Spring 2006): 24–29.
- Smaida, Sally A., Lynn A. Blewett, Paul J. Carrizales, Claudia Fuentes, and Rafael A. Robert. *Disparities in Health Access: Voices from Minnesota's Latino Community*. Minneapolis: Hispanic Advocacy and Community Empowerment through Research, 2002. 36 pp. Supported in part by the Minnesota Department of Health, Minnesota Medical Foundation, U.S. Health Resources, and a Services Administration State Planning Grant.
- Smith, Frederick W. *Directory of Nonprofit Organizations of Color in Minnesota*, 4th edition. Minneapolis: CURA, 2001. 296 pp.
- Theroux, Annette. *Statewide Parcel Map Inventory*. Unpublished. 2003. 30 pp. Prepared by ProWest & Associates, Inc. under a grant to CURA from the University of Minnesota's Center for Transportation Studies and the Minnesota Department of Transportation.
- Urban Coalition. *Welfare Reform: Real Possibilities of Empty Promises*. St. Paul: The Urban Coalition. 2002. 66 pp.
- Wattenberg, Esther (editor). *Debating the Options for Adolescents at Risk: Can We Safeguard the Interests of Endangered Adolescents?*. Minneapolis: CURA and the Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare (CASCW), 2002. 56 pp. Supported in part by a Title IV-E Grant through the Minnesota Department of Human Services.
- Wattenberg, Esther and Annette Semanchin. "Contributions of Ethnographic Interviewing to Culturally Competent Practice." *Child Law Practice* (2001): 59-61.
- Wattenberg, Esther, ed. Fragile Early Years: Assessing the Mental Health of Infants and Toddlers. A summary of proceedings of the symposium held September 30, 1999. Minneapolis: CURA, 2000. 31 pp. The symposium was developed in cooperation with the Irving B. Harris Training Center for Infant and Toddler

- Development, the Center for Early Education and Development, and the Minnesota Department of Human Services.
- Wattenberg, Esther. "Searching for the Sources of Error in Child Protection: When We Make Errors, Why Are They So Hard to Correct?" *CURA Reporter* 37 (Spring 2007): 18–19.
- Wattenberg, Esther, ed. Social Justice Framework for Child Welfare: The Agenda for a New Century. A Summary of Proceedings of the Conference Held June 23, 2000, at the University of Minnesota. Minneapolis: CURA and Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare, 2001. 79 pp.
- Wattenberg, Esther, ed. Sovereignty: The Heart of the Matter. Critical Consideration on the Interface between the Indian Child Welfare Act and Adoption and Safe Families Act. A summary of proceedings of the conference held May 17, 2000, University of Minnesota. CURAv and Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare, 2001. 51 pp. Supported in part by a Minnesota Department of Human Services with Funding from Title IV-E Funds.
- Wattenberg, Esther, Katherine Luke, and Molly Ann Petersen. "Brief Encounters: Children in Shelter for Seven Days or Less." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Winter 2005): 1-6. Supported in part by the Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare (CASCW).
- Wattenberg, Esther, Katherine Luke, and Molly Cornelius. "Brief Encounters: Children in Shelter for 7 Days or Less." *Children and Youth Services Review* 26,6 (2004): 591-607.
- Wattenberg, Esther, Katherine Luke, Molly Cornelius, and Jennifer Menke. *When Rescue Is Urgent: Children in Shelter Placement for Seven Days or Less.*Minneapolis: Center for Advanced Studies in Child Welfare, University of Minnesota School of Social Work, and CURA. 2001. 29 pp. Supported in part by a Title IV-E grant through the Minnesota Department of Human Services.
- Wattenberg, Esther, Meghan Kelley, and Hyungmo Kim. "When the Rehabilitation Ideal Fails: A Study of Parental Rights Termination." *Child Welfare* (2001): 405-431. Supported in part by the McKnight Foundation and the Minnesota Department of Human Services.
- Wattenberg, Esther. "Visitation: Through the Eyes of a Child." *Practice Notes* (2003): 1-8.
- Weisman, Barbara. "The Conservation Security Program—Awaiting a Final Rule." *CURA Reporter* 34 (Spring 2004): 27-28.
- Wolfe, Margaret R. 2000 Guide to Courses in GIS and Land-Related Studies on the Twin Cities Campus, University of Minnesota. Unpublished. 2000. Online only.
- Wolfe, Margaret R. 2003 Guide to Courses in GIS and Land-Related Studies on the Twin Cities Campus, University of Minnesota. Unpublished. 2003. Online only.
- Wolfe, Margaret R. CURA Research Reports on Underrepresented Groups.
 Minneapolis: CURA, 2001. 40 pp. Prepared for the University of Minnesota's Sesquicentennial Diversity Project.
- Ziebarth, Ann, and Jaehyun Byun. Viviendas de Trabajadores Migrantes: Resultados de Encuestas del Centro-Sur de Minnesota [Migrant Worker Housing Survey Results from South Central Minnesota.]. Owatonna, MN: Centro Campesino. 2002. 89 pp. Produced in collaboration with Centro

Campesino and Hispanic Advocacy and Community Empowerment through Research (HACER).

Neighborhood Planning for Community Revitalization (NPCR)

- Ahrens, Elizabeth. *Buckthorn Problem*. Unpublished. 1999. 34 pp. Conducted on behalf of District 1 Community Council.
- Akdere, Mesut. Field Study of Appreciative Inquiry Method: Understanding and Supporting our Diverse Community. Category: Organizational Development, Planning and Evaluation. Unpublished. 2002. 31 pp. Conducted on behalf of Glendale Residents Organization.
- Albrecht, Kelly E. Sheridan Neighborhood Business Community Study. Unpublished. 2001. 22 pp. Conducted on behalf of Sheridan Neighborhood Organization.
- Andresen, Penny. Buying a Home with Contract for Deed: What You Should Know First. Unpublished. 1999. Conducted on behalf of the Greater Frogtown Community Development Corporation.
- Barrera-Hernandez, Eduardo. *Underreporting of Crime by the Latino Community in the Lyndale Neighborhood: Perception or Fact?*. Unpublished. 2005. 18 pp. Conducted on behalf of Lyndale Neighborhood Association.
- Berglund, Nina, Nathan Chatfield, Andy Johnson, Chuck Marohn, Marcus Martin, and Eduardo Millet. *Reaney Feasibility Study*. Unpublished. 2002. 46 pp. Conducted on behalf of Planning Capstone 2002.
- Bernardy, Pete. *Profiles of the Development of Neighborhood Child-Care Facilities*. Unpublished. 2002. 26 pp. Conducted on behalf of Development Corporation for Children.
- Biegon, Rubrick. *District Five Planning Council: A History of Its Impact in Payne-Phalen*. Unpublished. 2002. 28 pp. Conducted on behalf of District 5 Planning Council.
- Bouman, Joe. *Solar Thermal Research Project*. Unpublished. 2005. 16 pp. Conducted on behalf of The Green Institute.
- Brock, Amy and Taimur Malik. *Cleveland Neighborhood Revitalization Program Evaluation*. Unpublished. 2001. 62 pp. Conducted on behalf of Cleveland Neighborhood Association.
- Brown, Rebecca. Vacant Housing in the Context of a City Neighborhood: The West Side, St. Paul, Minnesota. Unpublished. 1999. 34 pp. Conducted on behalf of Neighborhood Development Alliance.
- Burkhardt, Blythe. Logan Park and St. Anthony East Community Health Program: Needs and Expectations for a Healthy Community. Unpublished. 1999. 64 pp. Conducted on behalf of Logan Park-St. Anthony East Community Health Program.
- Christenson, Erica. Art Center Case Studies: A Comparative Report on Five Art Center Spaces and Design Decisions. Unpublished. 2006. 54 pp. Conducted on behalf of Stevens Square Center for the Arts.

- Chuang, Abraham, et al. *Organizing to Address Housing Deterioration and Abandonment in Central Phillips*. Unpublished. 1999. 100 pp. Conducted on behalf of Phillips Neighborhood Network.
- Cohen, Parker, and Theresa Drey. Stevens Square Community Organization Economic Development Study. Unpublished. 2005. 10 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Stevens Square Community Organization.
- Cornwall, Faith. *All Wood Products Neighborhood Dispute Report*. Unpublished. 2004. 22 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Minneapolis West Side Citizen's Organization.
- Cornwall, Faith. *Humboldt Industrial Area Community Land Use Plan*.
 Unpublished. 2002. 13 pp. Conducted on behalf of Shingle Creek Neighborhood Association.
- Couvrette, Rebecca. *Guide to Establishing a Historical Document Survey Project*. Unpublished. 2000. 43 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Neighborhood Group.
- Crump, Jeff, and students in DHA 2453: Housing and Community Development, University of Minnesota. *A Guide to Neighborhood Assessment: A Student Workbook*. Unpublished. 2003. 14 pp.
- Cunningham, Yolanda. *Job Disparities and Economic Development Opportunities*. Unpublished. 2006. 22 pp. Conducted on behalf of the African American Action Committee.
- Da Gama Rose, Mark-Anthony. Mississippi Corridor Neighborhood Coalition (MCNC) Environmental Inventory Report. Unpublished. 2002. 12 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Mississippi Corridor Neighborhood Coalition.
- Da Gama Rose, Mark-Anthony. *SECIA ñ Environmental Inventory*. Unpublished. 2002. 16 pp. Conducted on behalf of South East Como Improvement Association.
- Daines, Breanne. Efforts and Solutions Concerning Problems Unique to Campus Communities and Recommendation for Action. Unpublished. 2002. 22 pp. Conducted on behalf of Marcy-Holmes Neighborhood Revitalization Program.
- Dalnes, Breanne. An Analysis of the Population and Housing Characteristics of Longfellow Neighborhood and Recommendations to Inform the Development of a Housing Strategy. Unpublished. 2005. 37 pp. Conducted on behalf of Longfellow Community Council.
- Davis, Andrea N. Westminster Place Barter Connection. Unpublished. 1999. 37 pp. Conducted on behalf of Westminster Place Advantage Center.
- Derse, Nicole. Funding Collaboratives for Neighborhood Organizations: An Analysis of Local and National Experiences. Unpublished. 2000. 25 pp. Conducted on behalf of The Minneapolis Center for Neighborhoods.
- Diaz, Jose. Feasibility Study for the Creation of a Latino Credit Union in Minnesota. Unpublished. 2006. 11 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Latino Economic Development Center.
- Diaz, Jose. Sears-Reading Market Place. Unpublished. 2003. 16 pp. Conducted on behalf of Neighborhood Development Center.
- Dowling, Matthew. *Assessment of Restorative Justice Outcomes*. Unpublished. 1999. 20 pp. Conducted on behalf of Steven's Square Community Organization.
- East Phillips Improvement Coalition (EPIC). Housing Resource Guide. East Phillips Improvement Coalition (EPIC). Unpublished. 2003. 11 pp. Supported by Neighborhood Planning for Community Collaboration.

- Elliot, Beth. *Calhoun Gateway Small Area Plan*. Unpublished. 2002. 38 pp. Conducted on behalf of West Calhoun Neighborhood Association and Cedar Isles Dean Neighborhood Association.
- Ember, Katherine. *Hamline-University Rental Profile*. Unpublished. 2000. 19 pp. Conducted on behalf of Hamline-Midway Rehabilitation Corporation.
- Fang, Jiang. *Skyline Towers Collaborative*. Unpublished. 2002. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of Model Cities Inc.
- Fant, Merrie Ann. Business Analysis of the Midtown Lake Street Commercial Corridor in South Minneapolis. Unpublished. 2002. 32 pp. Conducted on behalf of Lake Street Partners.
- Flynn, Caitlin. *The Mississippi Courts: Historically Capturing a Community and River Legacy*. Unpublished. 2005. 13 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Lind Bohanon Neighborhood Association.
- Ford, Victoria. *Bryn Mawr Home-based Business Survey*. Unpublished. 1999. 45 pp. Conducted on behalf of Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
- Friese, Sarah. Funding Trends for Neighborhood Organizations in Minneapolis and St. Paul: A Case Study Examination of Organizations and Collaborations. 2003. 13 pp. Conducted on behalf of Center for Neighborhoods.
- Friese, Sarah. Funding Trends for Neighborhood Organizations in Minneapolis and St. Paul: A Case Study Examination of Organizations and Collaborations.
 Unpublished. 2003. 17 pp. Conducted on behalf of Center for Neighborhoods.
- Gardner, Crista. *Billboards in Our Community*. Unpublished. 1999. Conducted on behalf of the District Five Planning Council.
- Greenwood, Ryan. *Nokomis East Neighborhood Social Programming Research and Bossen Community Survey*. Unpublished. 1999. 27 pp. Conducted on behalf of Nokomis East Neighborhood Association.
- Groen, Katie M. *Appendix Materials for Stevens Square Community Organization: An NRP Retrospective*. Unpublished. 1999. 286 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Stevens Square Community Organization.
- Groen, Katie M. Stevens Square Community Organization: An NRP Retrospective. Unpublished. 1999. 26 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Stevens Square Community Organization.
- Gustafson, Kathryn. *Manual For Preserving The Records Of Neighborhood Organizations*. Unpublished. 2001. 9 pp. Conducted on behalf of Linden HIlls Neighborhood Council.
- Hackel, Angela. *Environmental Profile of the Lind-Bohanon Neighborhood*. Unpublished. 2001. 26 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Lind Bohanon Neighborhood Association.
- Hamilton, James. *Tales of Bottineau*. Unpublished. 2002. 25 pp. Conducted on behalf of Bottineau Neighborhood Association.
- Hannah, Paul. Community Oriented Policing Evaluation of the Seward Neighborhood. Unpublished. 1999. 35 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Neighborhood Group.
- Harikrishnan, Tirunelvely. *Tuttle Community School Landscape Improvement*. Unpublished. 1999. 37 pp. Conducted on behalf of Southeast Como Improvement Association (SECIA).

- Harrison, Rich. Franklin Avenue LRT Station Area Planning and Design. Unpublished. 2000. 32 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Redesign.
- Hiniker, Cole. 46th Street Light Rail Traffic Issues in Minneapolis, A Research and Participatory Study. Unpublished. 2005. 22 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Longfellow Community Council.
- Hinman, Holly. Southside Child Care Collaborative: Recommended Funding Schema. Unpublished. 1999. 13 pp. Conducted on behalf of Phillips Community Development Corporation and Southside Child Care Collaborative.
- Hogg, Nadja. Study of the Impact of Peace Poles in the Frogtown Neighborhood. Unpublished. 2002. 56 pp. Conducted on behalf of Peaceful Love Warriors.
- Holder, Wilhelmina and Nancy Omondi. "Needs Assessment of Foreign-Trained Healthcare Professionals in Minnesota." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Winter 2006): 29–31.
- Holdorf, Ryan. Loring Park Neighborhood Boundary Study Adjustment Study. Unpublished. 2000. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of The Minneapolis Center for Neighborhoods.
- Hullum, Geraldine. *Near North/Willard-Hay Community: Current State of the Community, 2000.* Unpublished. 2004. 18 pp. Conducted on behalf of Northside Residents Redevelopment Council.
- Johnson, Andrew. *LRT, Development and Neighborhood Planning: A Summary of Planning Efforts along the Future Hiawatha LRT Line*. Unpublished. 2002. 39 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Hiawatha Corridor Neighborhood Coalition.
- Karki, Avigya. *Multi-Family Rental Housing Review Greater Longfellow 2005*. Unpublished. 2006. 53 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Redesign.
- Kawasi, Maki. *Community Gardens in the Phillips Neighborhood*. Unpublished. 2002. 33 pp. Conducted on behalf of Phillips Neighborhood Network and Phillips ETC (Environment-Transportation-Community).
- Kelland, Lara. *Bibliography of Historical Resources for Northeast Minneapolis*. Unpublished. 2000. 26 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Neighborhood Group.
- Khoury, Aron. "Community Benefits Agreements in Minneapolis Neighborhood Planning: The Harrison Neighborhood and Redevelopment of the Bassett Creek Valley." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Summer 2006): 26-27. Conducted on behalf of the Harrison Neighborhood.
- King, David. Community Reinvestment Act Compliance: Creating Partnerships to Serve Communities in Minneapolis and St. Paul. Unpublished. 2003. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of Minneapolis Consortium of Community Developers.
- King, David. Community Reinvestment Act Compliance: Creating Partnerships to Serve Communities in Minneapolis and St. Paul. Unpublished. 2004. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Minneapolis Consortium of Community Developers.
- Krebs, Thomas. *Community Development Efforts in Central St Paul*. Unpublished. 2004. 24 pp. Conducted on behalf of Model Cities Community Development Corporations.
- Lee, Hlee. *Hmong-Americans in the Mainstream Newspapers of the Twin Cities*. Unpublished. 2006. 16 pp. Conducted on behalf of Hmong National Development.

- Liljegren, Jeff and Jeff Corn. "Creating Public Open Spaces: The Midtown Greenway." *CURA Reporter* 36 (Spring 2006): 13-14. Conducted on behalf of the Midtown Greenway Coalition.
- Liljegren, Jeff. *Midtown Greenway Coalition: Public Open Space Vision Plan.*Unpublished. 2005. 21 pp. Conducted on behalf of Midtown Greenway Coalition.
- Lueke, Nancy. *Method for Measuring Community Empowerment*. Unpublished. 2002. 17 pp. Conducted on behalf of District 7 Planning Council.
- Lueke, Nancy. *Minneapolis Neighborhood Information Systems Toolkit*. Unpublished. 2002. 14 pp. Conducted on behalf of District 7 Planning Council.
- Maleitzke, Adam. *Envisioning the Arts Avenue: A Pedestrian Design and Lighting Study for the Sheridan Neighborhood*. Unpublished. 2006. 25 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Sheridan Neighborhood Organization.
- Mazullo, Jill. Sources of Funding for the Development of Affordable Housing.
 Unpublished. 2002. 105 pp. Conducted on behalf of Central Community Housing
 Trust.
- McCartney, Molly. *How to Build a Community GIS—The MNIS Handbook*. Unpublished. 2003. 66 pp. Conducted on behalf of Minneapolis Neighborhood Information Systems.
- McCartney, Molly. *Midtown Greenway Zoning Overlay District Evaluation*. Unpublished. 2002. 49 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Midtown Greenway Coalition.
- McKay, David Tyler. *Comparative Cost Analysis of Single Family Home Construction*. Unpublished. 2000. 25 pp. Conducted on behalf of Dayton's Bluff Neighborhood Housing Services.
- Mendez, Marianallet. *Liberty Plaza, Inc. Residents' Needs Survey Report*. Unpublished. 2001. 65 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Twin Cities Housing Development Corporation.
- Mendez, Veronica. Franklin Avenue Light Rail Transit Task Force. Unpublished. 2000. 21 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Redesign.
- Mendez, Veronica. *Light Rail Transit Resource Guide*. Unpublished. 2000. 27 pp. Conducted on behalf of Longfellow Community Council.
- Milinis, Michele. Seward Neighborhood and Community Oriented Policing (COP): Comparison to Best Practices. Unpublished. 1999. Conducted on behalf of the Seward Neighborhood Group.
- Miller, Julie. Developing an Early Warning System for an Eight-Block Area of Minneapolis' Phillips Neighborhood: Methodology, Results, and Implications for Future Studies. Unpublished. 1999. 52 pp. Conducted on behalf of Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
- Muratake, Satoko. *Juxtaposition Master Plan*. Unpublished. 2004. 7 pp. Conducted on behalf of Juxtaposition Arts.
- Myott, Eric. *Develop and Analyzing the Neighborhood Early Warning System in Hamline-Midway*. Unpublished. 2000. 24 pp. Conducted on behalf of Hamline-Midway Area Rehabilitation Corporation.
- Myott, Eric. *Housing Early Warning System Feasibility in the Hamline Midway Area*. Unpublished. 1999. Prepared for the Hamline-Midway Area Rehabilitation Corporation.

- Nangia, Vinay. Study of Environmental Profile Around Industries in the Lind-Bohanon Neighborhood Area. Unpublished. 2001. 17 pp. Conducted on behalf of Lind-Bohanon Neighborhood Association.
- Neighborhood Planning for Community Revitalization. *Building Community: The First Five Years of NPCR*. Minneapolis: CURA, 1999. 28 pp.
- Nelson, Stephanie Moser. *The Prosecution of Misdemeanor Offenses*. Unpublished. 2003. 28 pp. Conducted on behalf of Central Cities Neighborhood Partnership.
- Nesse, Kate. *Thomas-Dale District 7 Planning Council Area Plan*. Unpublished. 2006. 40 pp. Conducted on behalf of District 7 Planning Council.
- Noy, Brian. St. Paul Community Gardens: A Study of Public Land Use Policies and Relationships with District Councils. Unpublished. 2002. 28 pp. Conducted on behalf of Greenspace Partners.
- NPCR. Neighborhood Planning for Community Revitalization: Building Community-University Partnerships. Minneapolis: NPCR and CURA, 2000. 8-page brochure.
- Nuhodzic, Tarik. *Maintaining and Developing Rental Housing in Hamline-Midway*. Unpublished. 2001. 35 pp. Conducted on behalf of Hamline-Midway Area Rehabilitation Corporation.
- Nussbaum, Dana. How Do We Get from Here to There? Cross-Cultural Organizing and the District 7 Planning Council. Unpublished. 2001. 105 pp. Conducted on behalf of District 7 Planning Council.
- Nyquist, Daren. *CLCLT* [City of Lakes Community Land Trust] Homebuyer Initiated Program Concept Development. Unpublished. 2005. 36 pp. Conducted on behalf of the City of Lakes Community Land Trust.
- Omondi, Nancy. Assets and Needs Assessment of Foreign Trained Medical and Nursing Graduates in Minnesota and Utilization of Foreign Trained Healthcare Professional Graduates. Unpublished. 2005. 87 pp. Conducted on behalf of African American Friendship Association for Cooperation and Development.
- Omondi, Nancy. Foreign-Trained Health Care Professionals Assets and Needs Assessment: A Focus Group Study. Unpublished. 2006. 26 pp. Conducted on behalf of African and American Friendship Association for Cooperation and Development.
- Paddock, Sandra and Christopher Matthews. St. Paul Community Geographic Information Systems (GIS). Unpublished. 1999. 32 pp.
- Pan, Lili and Maki Kawase. *Skyline Towers 1999 Assessment*. Unpublished. 2000. 15 pp. Conducted on behalf of Model Cities of St. Paul and Lexington-Hamline Community Council.
- Panicker, Binoy. *Jordan Area Community Council. The School Site House Moving Project: A Report*. Unpublished. 1999. 81 pp. Conducted on behalf of Jordan Area Community Council.
- Pazandak, Sarah. *North End Rental Census*. Unpublished. 2000. 14 pp. Conducted on behalf of North End Area Revitalization.
- Peterson, Andrea. A GIS Map Making Guide for Neighborhood Organizations and other Community-based Groups in Northeast Minneapolis. Unpublished. 2005. 31 pp. Conducted on behalf of the North East Community Development Corporation.

- Peterson, Andrea. *The Mother of All Maps*. Unpublished. 2006. 3 pp. Conducted on behalf of North East Community Development Corporation.
- Pittman, Shane Luther. GIS and the Internet: Tools for Neighborhood Access to Information. Unpublished. 2003. 61 pp. Conducted on behalf of Phillips Neighborhood.
- Pomplun, Nancy. *Upper Mississippi River Industrial Corridor Report*. Unpublished. 2004. 18 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Hawthorne Area Community Council.
- Quan, Xuejin. 'Super Block' Rental Housing Survey. Unpublished. 2000. 31 pp. Conducted on behalf of North East Neighborhoods Development Corporation.
- Rainbow, Benjamin. Standish-Ericsson Neighborhood Association: Neighborhood Revitalization Program--First Step Action Plan Evaluation. Unpublished. 2000. 49 pp. Conducted on behalf of Standish-Ericsson Neighborhood Association.
- Rausch, Ela. *District 7 Then and Now: A Summary of Existing Planning Documents*. Unpublished. 2004. 26 pp. Conducted on behalf of District 7 Planning Council.
- Rausch, Ela. Seward Redesign. 2000 Business Survey. Unpublished. 2003. 28 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Redesign.
- Rohrer, Amanda, Ifrah Farah, and Kitman Mok. *Light Rail Transit Ridership Survey: Cedar Riverside Station*. Unpublished. 2006. 6 pp. Conducted on behalf of West Bank Community Development Corporation.
- Rollings, Anne Marie. *An Overview of School Issues in the Longfellow Neighborhood*. Unpublished. 2004. 45 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Longfellow Community Council.
- Rosell, Antonio M. 35W/Lake Street Access Project: Study of Transportation Planning Through a Public/Private Partnership Process. 2001. 16 pp.
- Ross, Natalie. *Nokomis Neighborhood Circulator Feasibility Study*. Unpublished. 2002. 38 pp. Conducted on behalf of Nokomis East Neighborhood Association.
- Russell, Robert. 2005 St. Paul Housing Study: Owner-Occupied Housing. Unpublished. 2006. 49 pp. Conducted on behalf of the St. Paul Coalition for Community Development.
- Ryan, Catherine and Mary Vidas. In the Beginning: A Review of Design Options Under Consideration and Questions Facing Zona Latina. Unpublished. 2004. 55 pp. Conducted on behalf of Zona Latina.
- Sez, David. Discerning Where They Are: Understanding Current Housing Trends and Related Internal Processes of Six Minneapolis Neighborhood Organizations. Unpublished. 2001. 99 pp. Conducted on behalf of Minneapolis Neighborhood Early Warning System.
- Schaffer, Brian. *Downtown Saint Paul Retail/Commercial Inventory*. Unpublished. 2004. 25 pp. Conducted on behalf of Capitol River Council—District 17.
- Shallcross, Gary. *Midtown Greenway Land Use and Transit Project*. Unpublished. 2001. 47 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Midtown Greenway Coalition.
- Shallcross, Gary. *The View from Dayton's Bluff: Historical Analysis and Observations*. Unpublished. 2000. 47 pp.
- Sjogren, Merrie. Community Housing Review: Greater Longfellow Community 2002. Unpublished. 2003. 72 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Redesign.

- Slaughter, Kara. *Runaway Train? Federal Preemption of State and Local Laws*. Unpublished. 2005. 46 pp. Conducted on behalf of Shoreham Area Advisory Committee.
- Stark, Christine. Crime Prevention through Environmental Design: Central Avenue Project. Unpublished. 2000. 25 pp.
- Stark, Christine. Logan Park Neighborhood Association: Problem Properties. Unpublished. 1999. 12 pp. Conducted on behalf of Logan Park Neighborhood Association.
- Thompson, Faye and Diana Wolf. *Health and Safety at Deconstruction Services*. Unpublished. 1999. 42 pp. Conducted on behalf of The Green Institute.
- Tomlinson, Leigh. *Capital Improvements Database: Tracking Changes Made in Affordable Rental Units*. Unpublished. 2002. 5 pp. Conducted on behalf of Central Community Housing Trust.
- UNN (University Neighborhood Network). *UNN: University Neighborhood Network. A Program of Neighborhood Planning for Community Revitalization.* Minneapolis: NPCR and CURA, 2004. 6-page brochure.
- Vang, Friendly. *North Minneapolis Southeast Asian Initiative Project Evaluation*. Unpublished. 2002. 20 pp. Conducted on behalf of North Minneapolis Southeast Asian Initiative.
- Vue, Neng. *Liberty Plaza Residents Survey Report—2003*. Unpublished. 2004. 36 pp. Conducted on behalf of Twin Cities Housing Development Corporation.
- Wee, Jia Khiun. *Affordable Housing Development for Asian Americans*. Unpublished. 2001. 9 pp. Conducted on behalf of Asian Development Corporation.
- Wei-Ho, Sing. The History and Health Consequences of the Arsenic Contamination in and Around the CMC Heartland Lite Yard Site in South Minneapolis.
 Unpublished. 2005. 22 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Green Institute.
- Whitmore, Janet. *Models of Community Action in Steven's Square: Faith-Based and Community Organization Collaboration*. Unpublished. 2001. 13 pp. Conducted on behalf of Steven's Square Community Organization.
- Whitmore, Janet. Stevens Square—Loring Heights Neighborhood Clinton Sector Redevelopment Plan. Unpublished. 2001. 16 pp. Conducted on behalf of
- Wiebe, Daphne. Community Planning Catalyst for Merriam Park and Snelling Hamline. Unpublished. 1999. 27 pp. Conducted on behalf of Merriam Park Community Council.
- Wilson, Craig. *Ryan Lake Trail Concept Plan*. Unpublished. 2003. 31 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Victory Neighborhood Association.
- Zaro-Moore, Kyla. *Twin Cities Community Garden Resource Guide*. Unpublished. 2002. 61 pp. Conducted on behalf of Twin Cities Greening Coalition, The Green Institute.
- Zeitler, Jeff. How to Record the Oral History of Your Neighborhood. Unpublished. 2001. 31 pp. Conducted on behalf of Seward Neighborhood Group.
- Zhang, Jun. *Evaluating Redevelopment on Lyndale*. Unpublished. 2001. 46 pp. Conducted on behalf of the Lind-Behanon Neighborhood Association.

Northside Seed Grant Program

Scott, Thomas M. and Kris S. Nelson. "Engaging the Northside Community: CURA and the University Northside Partnership." *CURA Reporter* 37 (Spring 2007): 3–9.

"University Northside Partnership Seed Grants Awarded." *CURA CORNER* 1 (Spring 2007): Online.

State Agency Internship Program

- Alter, Joel, Dan Jacobson, and John Patterson. *Juvenile Out-of-Home Placement. A Program Evaluation Report*. St. Paul: Office of the Legislative Auditor, State of Minnesota. 1999. 110 pp.
- Hauer, Jody, Carrie Meyerhoff, and Lori Sakk. *Preserving Housing: A Best Practices Review*. St. Paul: Office of the Legislative Auditor, State of Minnesota. 2003. 84 pp.
- Kiaga, Annamaria and Grant Martin. *Documenting Filing: Why Injured Workers Don't File Claims. Research Reporter*. St. Paul: Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry. 2002. 3 pp.
- Kiaga, Annamaria. Underreporting of Work-related Injuries Among Minority Population in Minnesota. Focus Group Discussions with Latino Population in Minnesota. A draft report. Unpublished. 2002. 21 pp.
- Martin, Grant and Annamaria Kiaga. *Hispanic Focus-groups Discuss Experiences, Attitudes about Workplace Safety. Compact.* St. Paul: Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry. 2002. pp. 13-16.
- Von Mosch, Susan, Carrie Meyerhoff, and Katherine Seiden. *Metropolitan Mosquito Control District. A Program Evaluation Report*. St. Paul: Minnesota Office of State Legislative Auditor, 1999. 118 pp.

Twin Cities Training Program for Neighborhood Organizers (TCTPCO)

- Nikrin, Bina Thompson. "Community Organizing and Citizen Involvement: Case Studies from the Twin Cities Training Program for Neighborhood Organizers." *CURA Reporter* 35 (Winter 2005): 7-12.
- Nikrin, Bina Thompson. The 'How Tos' of Citizen Involvement: Minneapolis Training Program for Neighborhood Organizers Program Evaluation. Minneapolis: CURA, 2004. 53 pp.

U-ACT

Suga, Masami. *Hmong Textile Arts in the Schools: Hmong Textile Arts at Harding Senior High School.* Unpublished. 1999. 7 pp.

Wilson, William L., Mia U. Robillos, and I-Cheng Huang. *Participatory Evaluation Training. Reference Manual and Workbook*. Unpublished. 2001. 182 pp.

Visiting Scholar Program

Essenburg, Timothy J. Phillips Community Churches: Resources for Community Revitalization and Well-Being. Unpublished. 2005. 36 pp.

Johnson, William C. "Managing Urban Growth: The Metropolitan Council's Politics and Performance." *CURA Reporter* 29 (1999): 14-18.